ATT TARIFF USAGE

Larry Lovett says Channel Services are from POP to POP and there is only one POP in an exchange.

For clarity of ATT's tariffs:

PSC MO No. 9 covers Channel Services. This is what I would call interexchange service for ATT.

PSC MO No. 11 covers the Local Channel which is from the customer to the POP. This is what I would call local private line service for ATT.

CANCELLED

DEC 26 2002

Public Service Commission
MISSOURI

Original Title Page

Pursuant to applicable Missouri law, the Company is a competitive telecommunications company and all services offered by a competitive telecommunications services.

OCT 17 1993

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

CANCELLED

DEC 26 2002

Public Service Commission

FLED

NOV 171993 94-86

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

Issued: October 18, 1993

Effective: November 17, 1993

Carroll O'Neal, Director

Title Page Original Sheet 2

RECEIVED

WAIVER OF RULES AND REGULATIONS

STATUTORY	PROVISIONS
-----------	------------

MOV - 8 1995

SECTION(S)	PROVISION(S)
Section 392.240.1	General rate case filings MO.PUBLIC SERVICE COMM.
Section 392.270	Authority to ascertain value of property
Section 392.280	Depreciation accounts
Section 392.290	Right to issue stocks, bonds, indebtedness
Section 293.310	Approval of issuance of stocks, bonds, indebtedness
Section 392.320	Certificate requirement prior to issuance of stocks, bonds, etc.
Section 392.330	Accounting for disposition of funds from sale of stocks, bonds
Section 392.340	Approval required for reorganizations

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION RULES

4 CSR 240-10.020 4 CSR 240-30.010(2)(C) 4 CSR 240-30.040(1),(2),	Depreciation fund income Copies of rate schedules
(3),(5) and (6)	Uniform system of accounts
4 CSR 240-32.030(1)(B)	Exchange boundary maps
4 CSR 240-32.030(1)(C)	Access line and grade of service complaints
4 CSR 240-32.030(2)	In-state record keeping
4 CSR 240-32.050(3)	Information at business offices
4 CSR 240-32.050(4)	Telephone directories
4 CSR 240-32.050(5)	Call interception
4 CSR 240-32.050(6)	Telephone number changes
4 CSR 240-32.070(4)	Coin telephones
4 CSR 240-33.030	Minimum charge rules
4 CSR 240-33.040(5)	Finance Fee
4 CSR 240-33.020(1)(C)	Variance for bi-monthly billing
4 CSR 240-33.040(1)	Variance for bi-monthly billing

CANCELLED

ASSOURI DEC 6 1995

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

Issued: November 8, 1995 Effective: December 8, 1995

Felicia Hammond, Tariff Administrator

Contents
4th Revised Sheet 1
Replacing Millerased Sheet 1

			SHEET	u.
TABLE OF	CON	TENTS RECTI MAY	0 & 1999	
PREFACE			14	
Section	1.	APPLICATION OF TARIFF	21	
Section	2.	GENERAL REGULATIONS	23	
Section	3.	GENERAL DESCRIPTION OF LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	80	
Section	4.	CHANNEL MILEAGE MEASUREMENT	84	
Section	5.	TERRESTRIAL 1.544 MBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	90	
Section	6.	DIGITAL DATA LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	98	
Section	7.	REGIONAL FRAME RELAY SERVICE	111	(CT)
Section	8.	VOICE GRADE LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	112	
Section	9.	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	130	
Section	10.	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	131	
Section	11.	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	132	
Section	12.	TERRESTRIAL 45 MBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	133	
Section	13.	AT&T PRIVATE LINE LOCAL CHANNEL SONET SERVICES	134	(CT)
Section	14.	PROMOTIONAL OFFERINGS	135	
Section	15.	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	136	
Section	16.	ACCUNET GENERIC DIGITAL ACCESS SERVICES	137	
Section	17.	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	142	
Section	18.	ADDITIONAL ADMINISTRATIVE AND OPERATIONAL FUNCTIONS	LED3	

Public Service Commission

Missouri Public Sorvico Commission

FILED JUN 0 4 1999

Missouri Public Sorvico Commiccion

P.S.C. Mo. No. 11 AT&T COMMUNICATIONS OF THE SOUTHWEST, INC. PRIVATE LINE SERVICES TARIFF

3rd Revised Sheet 1 Replacing 2nd Revised Sheet 1

		MASTER TABLE OF CONTENTS	SHEET	
TABLE OF	CON	TENTS	2	
PREFACE		***************************************	14	
Section	1.	APPLICATION OF TARIFF	21	
Section	2.	GENERAL REGULATIONS	23	
Section	3.	GENERAL DESCRIPTION OF LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	80	
Section	4.	CHANNEL MILEAGE MEASUREMENT	84	
Section	5.	TERRESTRIAL 1.544 MBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	90	
Section	6.	DIGITAL DATA LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	98	
Section	7.	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	111	
Section	8.	VOICE GRADE LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	112	
Section	9.	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	130	
Section	10.	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	131	
Section	11.	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	132	
Section	12.	TERRESTRIAL 45 MBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	133	
Section	13.	AT&T PRIVATE LINE INTEROFFICE CHANNEL SONET SERVICES.	134	(CT)
Section	14.	PROMOTIONAL OFFERINGS	135	
Section	15.	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	136	
Section	16.	ACCUNET GENERIC DIGITAL ACCESS SERVICES	137	
Section	17.	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	142	
Section	18.	ADDITIONAL ADMINISTRATIVE AND OPERATIONAL FUNCTIONS	143	

JUN 0 4 1999 Public Service Commission

FLED NOV 20 1998

Issued: October 21, 1998

Effective: November 20, 1998

Contents

2nd Revised Sheet 1

Replacing 1st Revised Sheet 1

MASTER TABLE OF CONTENTS	SHEET
TABLE OF CONTENTS	2
PREFACE	JU14 17 1932
Section 1. APPLICATION OF TARIFF	·
Section 2. GENERAL REGULATIONS	23 00. 777.30
Section 3. GENERAL DESCRIPTION OF LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	80
Section 4. CHANNEL MILEAGE MEASUREMENT	84
Section 5. TERRESTRIAL 1.544 MBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	90
Section 6. DIGITAL DATA LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	98
Section 7. (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	111
Section 8. VOICE GRADE LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	112
Section 9. (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	130
Section 10. (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	131
Section 11. (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	132
Section 12. TERRESTRIAL 45 MBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	133 (CT)
Section 13. (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	134
Section 14. PROMOTIONAL OFFERINGS	135
Section 15. (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	136
Section 16. ACCUNET GENERIC DIGITAL ACCESS SERVICES	137
Section 17. (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	142
Section 18. ADDITIONAL ADMINISTRATIVE AND OPERATIONAL FUNCTIONS	143

Public Service Commission

NOV 2 0 1998

AUG 17 1952

Issued: JUL 1 7 1992

AUG 1 7 1992

CONTENTS

1st Revised Index Sheet 1 Replacing Original Sheet 1

MASTER TABLE OF CONTENTS	<u>Sheet</u>	
TABLE OF CONTENTS	2	
PREFACE	14	
Section 1. APPLICATION OF TARIFF	21 (C	T)
Section 2. GENERAL REGULATIONS	23	
Section 3. GENERAL DESCRIPTION OF LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	80	
Section 4. CHANNEL MILEAGE MEASUREMENT	84	
Section 5. TERRESTRIAL 1.544 MBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	90	
Section 6. DIGITAL DATA LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	98	
Section 7. (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	111	
Section 8. VOICE GRADE LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	112	
Section 9. (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	130	
Section 10. (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)AUG-17-1392	131	
Section 11. (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	132 n	
Section 12. (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	133	
Section 13. (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	134	
Section 14. PROMOTIONAL OFFERINGS,	135	
Section 15. (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	136	
Section 16. ACCUNET GENERIC DIGITAL ACCESS SERVICES	137	
Section 17. (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	142	
Section 18. ADDITIONAL ADMINISTRATIVE AND OPERATIONAL FUNCTIONS	143 FILED	ŀ

MAY 161992

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM.

Issued: March 30, 1992

Effective: April 30, 1992

MAY 1 6 1992

Contents Original Sheet 1

	0, 1	iginal sheet I
	MASTER TABLE OF CONTENTS	SHEERECRIVED
TABLE OF CON	TENTS	2 SEP 15 1991
PREFACE	***************************************	14 MISSOUR!
Section 1.	APPLICATION OF SCHEDULE	Public Service Commissie
Section 2.	GENERAL REGULATIONS	23
Section 3.	GENERAL DESCRIPTION OF LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	80
Section 4.	CHANNEL MILEAGE MEASUREMENT	84
Section 5.	TERRESTRIAL 1.544 MBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	90
Section 6.	DIGITAL DATA LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	98
Section 7.	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	
Section 8.	VOICE GRADE LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	CANÇELLED
Section 9.	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	MAY ₁ 36 1992
Section 10.	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE) Public	3Y Jaf K.J. Service Commission
Section 11.	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	MISSOURI
Section 12.	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	133
Section 13.	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	134
Section 14.	PROMOTIONAL OFFERINGS	135
Section 15.	(DECEDUED FOR ENTURE HEE)	126
	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	136
Section 16.	ACCUNET GENERIC DIGITAL ACCESS SERVICES	136
Section 16. Section 17.	,	

FILED

DEC 31 1991

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE DOMAN.

Issued:

SEP 0 4 1991

Effective: 0-1-1991 DEC 3 1 1991

John W. Hamilton, Director AT&T Communications of the Southwest, Inc.

CONTENTS

1st Revised Index Sheet 2 Replacing Original Sheet 2

TABLE OF CONTENTS	SHEET
<u>PREFACE</u>	100 P. 122
EXPLANATION OF SYMBOLS CODING OF TARIFF REVISIONS TRADEMARKS AND SERVICE MARKS EXPLANATION OF ABBREVIATIONS HOW TO USE THIS TARIFF GENERAL TARIFF STRUCTURE LOCATION OF MATERIAL ABBREVIATIONS AND DEFINITIONS TECHNICAL PUBLICATION INFORMATION FORMAT A. SHEET NUMBERING B. SHEET REVISION NUMBERS C. NUMBERING SEQUENCE D. REFERENCES TO OTHER SECTIONS AND OTHER TARIFFS	14 (CT) 14 15 16 16 16 (CT) 17 17 18 19 19
SECTION 1 - APPLICATION OF TARIFF	
1.1 GENERAL INFORMATION	21
1.1.1 APPLICABILITY	21
1.1.2 FILING OF RATES AND REGULATIONS	21
1.1.3 TERRITORY SERVED - SERVICE RENDERED - REGULATIONS	22
SECTION 2 - GENERAL REGULATIONS	
2.1 UNDERTAKING OF AT&T	23
2.1.1 GENERAL	23
2.1.2 TRANSMISSION MEDIUM	23
CANCELLED	FILED
DEC 26 2002	MAY 161992
Sexice Consum M	O. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM

Issued: March 30, 1992

Effective Transfer 1999

MAY 1 6 1992

Contents Original Sheet 2

	TABLE OF CONTENTS	SHEET
	PREFACE	recrived
CODING TRADEMA EXPLANA HOW TO GENERAL SCHEDUL LOCATIO ABBREV TECHNIC FORMAT A. SI B. SI C. NI	ATION OF SYMBOLS OF SCHEDULE REVISIONS ARKS AND SERVICE MARKS ATION OF ABBREVIATIONS USE THIS TARIFF ON OF MATERIAL CATIONS AND DEFINITIONS CAL PUBLICATION INFORMATION HEET NUMBERING HEET REVISION NUMBERS JMBERING SEQUENCE EFERENCES TO OTHER SECTIONS AND OTHER TARIFFS	SFP 15 1991 14 N4SSOURI ic Sel5/ico Commission 16 16 16 17 17 18 19 19 19
	SECTION 1 - APPLICATION OF TARIFF	MAY 16 1992
1.1		MAY 16 1992
1.1	SECTION 1 - APPLICATION OF TARIFF GENERAL INFORMATION	MAY 16 1992
	GENERAL INFORMATION	MAY 16 1992 BY Jakes 5. 2 lic Service Commission
1.1.1 1.1.2	GENERAL INFORMATION	MAY 16 1992 BY JOLAS. 2 lic Service Commission MISSOURI
1.1.1 1.1.2	GENERAL INFORMATION	MAY 16 1992 BY ALKS. 2 lic Service Commission MISSOURI
1.1.1 1.1.2	GENERAL INFORMATION	MAY 16 1992 BY ALKS. 2 lic Service Commission MISSOURI
1.1.1 1.1.2 1.1.3	GENERAL INFORMATION. APPLICABILITY. FILING OF RATES AND REGULATIONS. TERRITORY SERVED - SERVICE RENDERED - REGULATIONS. SECTION 2 - GENERAL REGULATIONS UNDERTAKING OF AT&T.	MAY 16 1992 BY LALKS. 2 lic Service Commission MISSOURI 21 22

FILED

DEC 3 1 1991

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE GERMA.

Issued: SEP 0 4 1991

Effective: NOV-0-1-1991

John W. Hamilton, Director AT&T Communications of the Southwest, Inc.

DEC 3 , 1001

TABLE OF CONTENTS

CONTENTS

1st Revised Index Sheet 3 Replacing Original Sheet 3

		1.1	
	<u>SECTION 2</u> - GENERAL REGULATIONS (Continued)	(1) 8(1)	-
	2.1.3 PROVISION OF LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE	23 24	
	2.1.4 THROUGH TRANSMISSION OF SIGNALS		
	2.1.5 LIMITATIONS ON THE PROVISION OF A LOCAL CHANNEL SER A. AVAILABILITY	26 27	
	2.1.6 TRANSFER OR ASSIGNMENT		
	2.1.7 PROVISION OF A DESIGN LAYOUT REPORT	28	
2	.2 USE	29	
	2.2.1 GENERAL	29	
	2.2.2 RESALE OR SHARED USE	29	
	2.2.3 INTERFERENCE, IMPAIRMENT AND HAZARD	29	
2	.3 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	29	
2	.4 RESPONSIBILITIES OF AT&T	30	
	2.4.1 LIABILITY	30	
	2.4.2 CHANGES IN MINIMUM PROTECTION CRITERIA, FACILITIES PROCEDURES		
	2.4.3 SERVICE DATES	32	
	2.4.4 REGISTRATION INFORMATION) 32	

DEC 26 2002

SCHOOL Service Commission

Public Service Commission

FILED

MAY 161992

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM.

Issued: March 30, 1992

Effective: The Man 1992

Contents Original Sheet 3

	TABLE OF CONTENTS	SHEET
		RECEIVED
	SECTION 2 - GENERAL REGULATIONS (Continued)	SEP 15 1991
2.1.3 A.	PROVISION OF LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE ENGINEERING, INSTALLATION AND MAINTENANCE	23 2488():191
2.1.4	THROUGH TRANSMISSION OF SIGNALS	lic Sarrica Commission
2.1.5 A. B. C.	LIMITATIONS ON THE PROVISION OF A LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE. AVAILABILITY RESTORATION OF LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES HAZARDOUS LOCATIONS	26 26 27 27
2.1.6	TRANSFER OR ASSIGNMENT	27
2.1.7	PROVISION OF A DESIGN LAYOUT REPORT	28
2.2	USE	29
2.2.1	GENERAL	29
2.2.2	RESALE OR SHARED USE	29
2.2.3	INTERFERENCE, IMPAIRMENT AND HAZARD	CANCELLED
2.3	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	MAY 16 1992
2.4	RESPONSIBILITIES OF AT&TPubli	BY Let RS. 3
2.4.1	LIABILITY	Missouri
2.4.2	CHANGES IN MINIMUM PROTECTION CRITERIA, FACILITIES OR PROCEDURES	32
2.4.3	SERVICE DATES	32
2.4.4	REGISTRATION INFORMATION	32

RILED

DEC 3 1 1991

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM.

Issued:

SEP 0 4 1991

Effective: WEY 0-1 1991

John W. Hamilton, Director AT&T Communications of the Southwest, Inc.

Sec 3 . 1891

C	n	N	Т	ĸ	N	T	ς
v	v	ж.		-		-	u

1st Revised Index Sheet 4
Replacing Original Sheet 4

		TABLE OF CONTENTS	SHEET
		SECTION 2 - GENERAL REGULATIONS (Continued)	
2.	5 RES	SPONSIBILITIES OF THE CUSTOMER	33
	2.5.1 A.	GENERAL	33
		REGULATIONS	33
	В.	AGENCY AGREEMENT	34
	C.	FLOOR SPACE, CONDUIT & ELECTRICAL POWER AT A CUSTOMER'S	
		PREMISES	35
	D.	ACCESS TO CUSTOMER'S PREMISES	35
	Ε.	LOCATIONS INVOLVING HIGH VOLTAGE POWER	35
	F.	AVAILABILITY FOR MAINTENANCE, TESTING OR MODIFICATIONS	36
	G.	DAMAGE TO A LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE	36
	Ħ.	LOSS	36
	I.	USE WITH A CUSTOMER-PROVIDED COMMUNICATIONS SYSTEM OR WITH	
		SERVICES PROVIDED BY OTHERS	37
2.	6 PA	MENTS AND CHARGES	38
	2.6.1	GENERAL	38
	262	APPLICATION OF CHARGES	38
	A.		38
		MILE DOMEDOLISO	30
	2.6.3	PAYMENT OF CHARGES	39
	2.6.4	MINIMUM PAYMENT PERIOD AND NOTICE OF DISCONTINUANCE	40
	Α.	MINIMUM PAYMENT PERIOD	40
	В.	NOTICE OF DISCONTINUANCE	40
		NOTED OF BEDOOMSENDED TO THE STATE OF THE ST	70
	2.6.5	ADVANCE PAYMENTS AND DEPOSITS	41
	A.	ADVANCE PAYMENT	41
	В.	DEPOSITS	41
	ъ.	DEFOSITO	41
	266	TVDPC OF CHADEPS	42
	2.0.0	TYPES OF CHARGES	42
	Α.	NONDEGURDING CHARGES	42
	В.	NONRECURRING CHARGES	43
		DEC 26 2002	
		DEC SO THOU	FILED
		by Commission	المحادث سالما ا
		Public Service Commission	MAY 161992
		MISSION I	שנינו מד וצוווו

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM.

Issued: March 30, 1992

Effective: 1997

Contents Original Sheet 4

	TABLE OF CONTENTS	SHEECEIVED
	SECTION 2 ~ GENERAL REGULATIONS (Continued)	SEP 15 1991
2.5	RESPONSIBILITIES OF THE CUSTOMER	33
2.5.1 A. B. C. D. E. F. G. H.	GENERAL. PLACEMENT OF ORDERS, PAYMENT OF BILLS & COMPLIANCE WITH REGULATIONS. AGENCY AGREEMENT. FLOOR SPACE, CONDUIT & ELECTRICAL POWER AT A CUSTOMER'S PREMISES. ACCESS TO CUSTOMER'S PREMISES. LOCATIONS INVOLVING HIGH VOLTAGE POWER. AVAILABILITY FOR MAINTENANCE, TESTING OR MODIFICATIONS DAMAGE TO A LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE. LOSS. USE WITH A CUSTOMER-PROVIDED COMMUNICATIONS SYSTEM OR WITH SERVICES PROVIDED BY OTHERS.	olic S3rvice Commissior 33 34 35 35 35 36 36 36
2.6	PAYMENTS AND CHARGES	38
2.6.1	GENERAL	NCELLED
2.6.2 A.	APPLICATION OF CHARGES	1000
2.6.3	DAVMENT OF CHARGES Public Se	rvice Commission
2.6.4 A. B.	MINIMUM PAYMENT PERIOD AND NOTICE OF DISCONTINUANCE MINIMUM PAYMENT PERIOD	40 40 40
2.6.5 A. B.	ADVANCE PAYMENTS AND DEPOSITS	41 41 41
2.6.6 A. B.	TYPES OF CHARGES	42 42 43

FILED

DEC 3 1981

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE FOLLS.

Issued:

SEP 0 4 1991

Effective: NOV 0 1 1991

DEC 3 1 1991

CONTENTS

2nd Revised Index Sheet 5 Replacing 1st Revised Sheet 5

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Missouri Public Servicemennission

	SECTION 2 - GENERAL REGULATIONS (Continued)	OCT	0 2 2000
2.6.7	CHANGE OF A DUE DATE, CANCELLATION OR OTHER CHANGES TO		7 10 L 0 0 1
	AN ORDER	48	
Α.	CHANGE OF A DUE DATE	48	
В.	CANCELLATION OF AN ORDER	50	
c.	CANCELLATION INVOLVING SPECIAL CONSTRUCTION	52	
D.	OTHER CHANGES TO AN ORDER	52	
2.6.8	CHANGE IN SERVICE ARRANGEMENT	53	
Α.	WHEN CHARGES APPLY	53	
В.	WHEN CHARGES DO NOT APPLY	55	
2.6.9 A.	FRACTIONAL CHARGES AND CREDITS	56	
	MONTH	56	
В.	COMPUTING FRACTIONAL CHARGES OR CREDITS FOR A RATE CHANGE	57	
С.	ROUNDING TO THE NEAREST CENT	58	
2.6.1	10 LATE PAYMENT CHARGE	58.1	(TA)
2.7 CF	REDIT ALLOWANCES FOR INTERRUPTIONS	59	
2.7.	GENERAL	59	
2.7.2	WHEN CREDIT ALLOWANCE DOES NOT APPLY	59	
2.7.3	3 USE OF ANOTHER MEANS OF COMMUNICATION	60	
2.7.	4 TEMPORARY SURRENDER OF A LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE	60	
2.7.	5 CALCULATION OF CREDIT ALLOWANCES	61	
A.	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	61	
В.	ALL OTHER LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	61	
2.8 C	ONNECTIONS	65	
2.8.	1 GENERAL	65	

CANCELLED

DEC 26 2002 Public Service Commission

Issued: October 2, 2000

Effective:

November 1, 2000

Leslie O. Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606 Misseuri Public Service Cemmission

FILED NOV 01 2000

CONTENTS

1st Revised Index Sheet 5 Replacing Original Sheet 5

TABLE OF CONTENTS	SHEET
SECTION 2 - GENERAL REGULATIONS (Continued)	e e
2.6.7 CHANGE OF A DUE DATE, CANCELLATION OR OTHER CHANGES TO	- :
AN ORDER	48
A. CHANGE OF A DUE DATE	48
B. CANCELLATION OF AN ORDER	50
C. CANCELLATION INVOLVING SPECIAL CONSTRUCTION	52
D. OTHER CHANGES TO AN ORDER	52
2.6.8 CHANGE IN SERVICE ARRANGEMENT	53
A. WHEN CHARGES APPLY	53
B. WHEN CHARGES DO NOT APPLY	55
2.6.9 FRACTIONAL CHARGES AND CREDITS	56
MONTH	56
B. COMPUTING FRACTIONAL CHARGES OR CREDITS FOR A RATE CHANGE	57
C. ROUNDING TO THE NEAREST CENT	58
2.7 CREDIT ALLOWANCES FOR INTERRUPTIONS	59
2.7.1 GENERAL	59
2.7.2 WHEN CREDIT ALLOWANCE DOES NOT APPLY	59
2.7.3 USE OF ANOTHER MEANS OF COMMUNICATION	60
2.7.4 TEMPORARY SURRENDER OF A LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE	60
2.7.5 CALCULATION OF CREDIT ALLOWANCES	61
A. (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	61
B. ALL OTHER LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	61 (CT)
2.8 CONNECTIONS	65
CANCELLED.	65
O) to a	
NOV 0 1 2000	FILED
Ond Commission	o e rata
Public Service Commission Public Service Missouri	MAY 161992

Issued: March 30, 1992

Effective: 30, 100

MAY 1 6 1992

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM.

Contents Original Sheet 5

	TABLE OF CONTENTS	SHEEDEINED
	SECTION 2 - GENERAL REGULATIONS (Continued)	SEP 15 1991
2.6.7 A. B. C. D.	CHANGE OF A DUE DATE, CANCELLATION OR OTHER CHANGES TO AN ORDER. CHANGE OF A DUE DATE	MISSOURI c S48vice Commission 48 50 52 52
2.6.8 A. B.	CHANGE IN SERVICE ARRANGEMENT	53 53 55
2.6.9 A. B. C.	FRACTIONAL CHARGES AND CREDITS. COMPUTING CHARGES OR CREDITS FOR A FRACTIONAL PART OF A MONTH. COMPUTING FRACTIONAL CHARGES OR CREDITS FOR A RATE CHANGE ROUNDING TO THE NEAREST CENT.	56 56 57 58
2.7	CREDIT ALLOWANCES FOR INTERRUPTIONS	59
2.7.1	GENERAL	ANCELLED
2.7.2	WHEN CREDIT ALLOWANCE DOES NOT APPLY	MAY 16 1992
	USE OF ANOTHER MEANS OF COMMUNICATIONPublic S	ervies Commission
2.7.4	TEMPORARY SURRENDER OF A LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE	MISSOURI
2.7.5 A. B.	CALCULATION OF CREDIT ALLOWANCES	61 61 61
2.8	CONNECTIONS	65
2.8.1	GENERAL	65

FILED

DEC 3 1 1990

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE BOX 10.

Issued: SEP 0 4 1991

Effective: 104 0 1 1991

DEC 3 1 1991

Contents
3rd Revised Sheet 6
Replacing Whithewised Sheet 6
Solving Germanian

TABLE OF CONTENTS

RECTI WAY 0 4 1999

SECTION 2 - GENERAL REGULATIONS (Continued)	~ 1000	,
2.9 VIOLATION OF REGULATIONS	66	
2.9.1 GENERAL	66	
2.9.2 INTERFERENCE, IMPAIRMENT OR IMPROPER USE	66	
2.9.3 NONPAYMENT OF CHARGES	67	
2.10 DEFINITION OF TERMS	68	
SECTION 3 - GENERAL DESCRIPTION OF LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES		
3.1 GENERAL	80	
3.2 PRIVATE LINE LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE CATEGORIES	80	
3.2.1 TERRESTRIAL 1.544 MBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE	80	
3.2.2 DIGITAL DATA LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE	80	
3.2.3 REGIONAL FRAME RELAY SERVICE	80	(CT)
3.2.4 VOICE GRADE LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE	80	
3.2.5 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	80	
3.2.6 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	81	
3.2.7 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	81	
3.2.8 TERRESTRIAL 45 MBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	81	
3.2.9 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	81	
CANCELLED		

DEC 26 2002

Missouri Public Ramina Commissios

FILED JUN 0 4 1999

Contents

2nd Revised Sheet 6

Replacing 1st Revised Sheet 6

TABLE OF CONTENTS	SREETWED
<u>SECTION 2 - GENERAL REGULATIONS (Continued)</u>	JUL 171932
2.9 VIOLATION OF REGULATIONS	1969QUE
2.9.1 GENERAL	
2.9.2 INTERFERENCE, IMPAIRMENT OR IMPROPER USE	66
2.9.3 NONPAYMENT OF CHARGES	67
2.10 DEFINITION OF TERMS	68
SECTION 3 - GENERAL DESCRIPTION OF LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE	S
3.1 GENERAL	80
3.2 PRIVATE LINE LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE CATEGORIES	80
3.2.1 TERRESTRIAL 1.544 MBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE	80
3.2.2 DIGITAL DATA LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE	. 80
3.2.3 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	80
3.2.4 VOICE GRADE LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE	. 80
3.2.5 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	. 80
3.2.6 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	. 81
3.2.7 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	. 81
3.2.8 TERRESTRIAL 45 MBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	. 81 (CT)
3.2.9 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	. 81
CANCELLED	٠,

100 17 1012

Effective: AUG 1 7 1982

Issued: **JUL** 1 7 1992

~	AT	TIP	11	T	•
CO	IN	LL	N	1	Э

1st Revised Index Sheet 6 Replacing Original Sheet 6

TABLE OF CONTENTS	SHEET
SECTION 2 - GENERAL REGULATIONS (Continued)	
2.9 VIOLATION OF REGULATIONS	66
2.9.1 GENERAL	66
2.9.2 INTERFERENCE, IMPAIRMENT OR IMPROPER USE	66
2.9.3 NONPAYMENT OF CHARGES	67
2.10 DEFINITION OF TERMS	68
SECTION 3 - GENERAL DESCRIPTION OF LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	
3.1 GENERAL	80
3.2 PRIVATE LINE LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE CATEGORIES	80
3.2.1 TERRESTRIAL 1.544 MBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE	80
3.2.2 DIGITAL DATA LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE	80
3.2.3 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	80
3.2.4 VOICE GRADE LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE	80
3.2.5 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	80
3.2.6 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	81
	81
3.2.7 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE) AUG 17 1992 BY 2 - AV. S. T. S. T. S.	81
3.2.9 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE) Aublic Sarvice Commission	81

FILED

MAY 161992

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM.

Issued: March 30, 1992

Effective: The Supplemental Sup

MAY 1 6 1992

Contents Original Sheet 6

	TABLE OF CONTENTS	SHEETCENVED
	SECTION 2 - GENERAL REGULATIONS (Continued)	SEP 15 1991
2.9	VIOLATION OF REGULATIONS	MISSOURI
2.9.1	GENERAL	66
2.9.2	INTERFERENCE, IMPAIRMENT OR IMPROPER USE	66
2.9.3	NONPAYMENT OF CHARGES	67
2.10	DEFINITION OF TERMS	68
	SECTION 3 - GENERAL DESCRIPTION OF LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	CANCELLED
3.1	GENERAL	MAX016 1992
3.2	PRIVATE LINE LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE CATEGORIES	Y 101 R.S. 6
3.2.1	TERRESTRIAL 1.544 MBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE	Missouri
3.2.2	DIGITAL DATA LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE	80
3.2.3	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	80
3.2.4	VOICE GRADE LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE	80
3.2.5	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	80
3.2.6	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	81
3.2.7	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	81
3.2.8	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	81
3.2.9	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	81

FILED

DEC 3 1 1991

MU. YUBLIC SERVICE POWER.

Issued:

SEP 0 4 1991

Effective: #30 0 1 1991

DEG 3 1 1931

John W. Hamilton, Director AT&T Communications of the Southwest, Inc.

CONTENTS

1st Revised Index Sheet 7 Replacing Original Sheet 7

TABLE OF CONTENTS	SHEE
SECTION 3 - GENERAL DESCRIPTION OF LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES (Contin	ued)
3.2.10 DIGITAL 56/64 KBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	81
3.3 SERVICE COMPONENTS	82
3.3.1 LOCAL CHANNEL	82
3.3.2 BRIDGED CHANNEL	82
3.3.3 INTER-BRIDGE CHANNEL	82
3.3.4 ACCESS COORDINATION FUNCTION	82
3.3.5 CHANNEL OPTIONS	83
3.3.6 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	83
3.3.7 MISCELLANEOUS FUNCTIONS	83
3.3.8 MISCELLANEOUS EQUIPMENT ITEMS	83
3.3.9 DIGITAL DATA ACCESS MULTIPLEXING	83
SECTION 4 - CHANNEL MILEAGE MEASUREMENT	
4.1 GENERAL	84
4.1.1 TWO-POINT LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE MILEAGE MEASUREMENT A. DETERMINING THE SERVING WIRE CENTER FOR A CUSTOMER'S	84
PREMISES B. DETERMINING THE PRICING CENTRAL OFFICE	84 85
4.1.2 MULTIPOINT LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE MILEAGE MEASUREMENT	87
4.1.3 CALCULATION OF AIRLINE MILEAGE A. EXAMPLE MILEAGE CALCULATION	88 88

FILED

MAY 161992

MO: PUBLIC SERVICE COMM.

Issued: March 30, 1992

Effective: April 30, 1992

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Contents Original Sheet 7

SHEECEIVED

SECT	10N 3 - GENERAL DESCRIPTION OF LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES (Cont	tinued), LP 15 1991
3.2.10	DIGITAL 56/64 KBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	81 MISSOUR!
3.3	SERVICE COMPONENTS	inlig Service Commissic
3.3.1	LOCAL CHANNEL	82
3.3.2	BRIDGED CHANNEL	82
3.3.3	INTER-BRIDGE CHANNEL	82
3.3.4	ACCESS COORDINATION FUNCTION	82
3.3.5	CHANNEL OPTIONS	CANCELLED
3.3.6	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	MAY 16 1992
3.3.7	MISCELLANEOUS FUNCTIONSPublic	BY lat R. Sty
3.3.8	MISCELLANEOUS EQUIPMENT ITEMS	MISSOURI
3.3.9	DIGITAL DATA ACCESS MULTIPLEXING	83
	SECTION 4 - CHANNEL MILEAGE MEASUREMENT	
4.1	GENERAL	84
4.1.1 A.	TWO-POINT LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE MILEAGE MEASUREMENT DETERMINING THE SERVING WIRE CENTER FOR A CUSTOMER'S	84
В.	PREMISES DETERMINING THE PRICING CENTRAL OFFICE	84 85
4.1.2	MULTIPOINT LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE MILEAGE MEASUREMENT	87
4.1.3	CALCULATION OF AIRLINE MILEAGE	88
Â.	EXAMPLE MILEAGE CALCULATION	88

FILED

DEC 3 1 1991

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE SERVICE

Issued: SEP 0 4 1991

Effective: NOV-0-1-1991

DEC 3 1 1991

Contents

4th Revised Sheet 8 Replacing 3rd Revis TABLE OF CONTENTS SHEET

94°C	11 JAN 1 5 1999
SECTION 5 - TERRESTRIAL 1.544 MBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVIC	ES STATE OF 1555
5.1 GENERAL	. 90
5.1.1 DESCRIPTION	. 90
5.1.2 SIGNALS AT THE INTERFACE	
SIGNALS B. FORMAT CONSTRAINT FOR FRAMED DS1 SIGNAL	
5.1.3 REGULATIONS	. 92 ~
A. AVAILABILITY OF A LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE	. 92
B. CREDIT ALLOWANCES FOR INTERRUPTIONS	. 92
C. (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	. 92
D. (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	. 92
E. (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	
F. CONNECTION OF CHANNEL SERVICE UNIT FUNCTIONALITY	
5.1.4 MINIMUM PAYMENT PERIOD	93
5.1.5 NOTICE OF DISCONTINUANCE	93
5.1.6 CANCELLATION CHARGE	94
5.2 TERRESTRIAL 1.544 MBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE RATES	95
5.2.1 LOCAL CHANNELS	95
A. MONTHLY RATES	- •
	,,
5.2.2 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	96
5.2.3 ACCESS COORDINATION FUNCTION	96
A. RATES	96
5.2 A SERCIAL ACCESS SUBCHARCE DEC % DEC	. 96
5.2.4 SPECIAL ACCESS SURCHARGE DEC 26 2002 A. RATES	97
A. RATES	ission"
5.2.5 CHANNEL OPTIONS	='
5.2.5 CHANNEL OPTIONS	97
A. SPECIAL ROUTING	97
B. CLEAR CHANNEL CAPABILITY	97.1
5.3 TERRESTRIAL 1.544 MBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE CUSTOMER ACCESSELECTION CHARGE	•
	uri Publiq
	Sewwierier Juli Lania

FILED FEB 1 4 1999

Issued: January 15, 1999

Effective: February 14, 1999

Contents
3rd Revised Sheet 8
Replacing 2nd Revised Sheet 8
RECEIVED

TABLE OF CONTENTS

SECTION 5	-	TERRESTRIAL	1.544	MBPS	LOCAL	CHANNEL	SERVICES3 0	1998
-----------	---	-------------	-------	------	-------	---------	-------------	------

5.1 GEN	MISS DESCRIPTION Public Service	OURI Gommis	slor
5.1.2 A.	SIGNALS AT THE INTERFACE	91	
в.	SIGNALS FORMAT CONSTRAINT FOR FRAMED DS1 SIGNAL	91 92	
5.1.3 A. B. C. D. E. F.	REGULATIONS	92 92 92 92 92 93 93	
5.1.4	MINIMUM PAYMENT PERIOD	93	
5.1.5	NOTICE OF DISCONTINUANCE	93 94	
5.2 TE	RRESTRIAL 1.544 MBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE RATES	95	
5.2.1 A.	LOCAL CHANNELS	95 95	
5.2.2	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	96	(CT)
	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE) ACCESS COORDINATION FUNCTION CANCELLED RATES FEB 1 4 1999	96 96	
	RATES	96 97	(CT)
5.2.5 A. B.	CHANNEL OPTIONS	97 97 = 97 1	

MAR 16 1998

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

Issued: February 2, 1998

Effective:

March 16, 1998

Contents

2nd Revised Sheet 8

Replacing 1st Revised Sheet 8

TABLE OF CONTENTS	SHEET	
SECTION 5 - TERRESTRIAL 1.544 MBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	REC	EIVED
SECTION 5 - TERRESTRIAL 1.544 MBFS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	ООТ	1 1002
5.1 GENERAL	₉₀ OCT	1 1992
5.1.1 DESCRIPTION	MOOPUBLIC	SERVICE CO
5.1.2 SIGNALS AT THE INTERFACE	91	
A. SIGNAL AND FORMAT CONSTRAINTS FOR FRAMED AND UNFRAMED DS1	7-	
SIGNALS	91	
B. FORMAT CONSTRAINT FOR FRAMED DS1 SIGNAL	92	
5.1.3 REGULATIONS	92	
A. AVAILABILITY OF A LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE	92	
B. CREDIT ALLOWANCES FOR INTERRUPTIONS	92	
C. (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	92	
D. (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	92	
E. (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	93	
F. CONNECTION OF CHANNEL SERVICE UNIT FUNCTIONALITY	93	
5.1.4 MINIMUM PAYMENT PERIOD	93	
5.1.5 NOTICE OF DISCONTINUANCE	93	
5.1.6 CANCELLATION CHARGE	94	
5.2 TERRESTRIAL 1.544 MBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE RATES	95	
5.2.1 LOCAL CHANNELS	95	
A. MONTHLY RATES	95	
13. IAMINGI MINO	75	(RT)
		(212)
5.2.2 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	95	
5.2.3 ACCESS COORDINATION FUNCTION	96	
A. RATES	96	
CANCELLED	70	(RT)
5.2.4 SPECIAL ACCESS SURCHARGE	96	
A. RATES	96	
5.2.5 CHANNEL OPTIONS	97	
A. SPECIAL ROUTING	97	
B. CLEAR CHANNEL CAPABILITY Public Service Commission MISSOURI		

Issued: OCT \$1 1992

Effective:

NOV 1 1992

Carroll O'Neal, Director

FILED

NOV 1 1992

CON	ſΕ	NT	5
-----	----	----	---

1st Revised Index Sheet 8 Replacing Original Sheet 8

TABLE OF CONTENTS	SHEET
SECTION 5 - TERRESTRIAL 1.544 MBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE	
5.1 GENERAL	. 90
5.1.1 DESCRIPTION	90
5.1.2 SIGNALS AT THE INTERFACE	
B. FORMAT CONSTRAINT FOR FRAMED DS1 SIGNAL	
5.1.3 REGULATIONS A. AVAILABILITY OF A LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE B. CREDIT ALLOWANCES FOR INTERRUPTIONS C. (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE) D. (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	. 92 . 92 . 92 . 92
E. (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	. 93 CANCELLED
5.1.4 MINIMUM PAYMENT PERIOD	. 93
5.1.5 NOTICE OF DISCONTINUANCE	musima 0 (of s
5.1.6 CANCELLATION CHARGEPut	dic Service Commission
5.2 TERRESTRIAL 1.544 MBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE RATES	. MSSOURI
5.2.1 LOCAL CHANNELS	. 95
5.2.2 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	. 95
5.2.3 ACCESS COORDINATION FUNCTION	. 96
5.2.4 SPECIAL ACCESS SURCHARGE	•
5.2.5 CHANNEL OPTIONS	F1 97.1 (AT)
,	y 161992
MO. PUE	Lic service comm.

Issued: March 30, 1992

Effective: April 30, 1990

MAY 1 6 1992

Contents Original Sheet 8

	TABLE OF CONTENTS	SHEET CENVED
	SECTION 5 - TERRESTRIAL 1.544 MBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	SEP 15 1991
5.1	GENERAL	90 _W :\$50U:30
5.1.1	DESCRIPTION	lic garvice Commission
5.1.2 A.	SIGNALS AT THE INTERFACESIGNAL AND FORMAT CONSTRAINTS FOR FRAMED AND UNFRAMED DS1	91
В.	SIGNALS FORMAT CONSTRAINT FOR FRAMED DS1 SIGNAL	91 92
5.1.3 A. B. C. D. E. F.	REGULATIONS AVAILABILITY OF A LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE CREDIT ALLOWANCES FOR INTERRUPTIONS (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE) (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE) (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE) CONNECTION OF CHANNEL SERVICE UNIT FUNCTIONALITY	
5.1.4	MINIMUM PAYMENT PERIOD	93 IAY 16 1992
5.1.5	NOTICE OF DISCONTINUANCEBY	124 R.S. 48
	LI (
5.1.6	CANCELLATION CHARGE	ervige Commission
5.1.6 5.2	CANCELLATION CHARGE	ervice Commission MISSOURI 95
	CANCELLATION CHARGE	ervi ce Commi ssi on MISSOURI
5.2 5.2.1 A. B.	CANCELLATION CHARGE. Public S TERRESTRIAL 1.544 MBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE RATES LOCAL CHANNELS. MONTHLY RATES.	ervi ge Commissi on MISSOURI 95 95 95 95
5.2 5.2.1 A. B. 5.2.2	CANCELLATION CHARGE	ervi ge Commissi on MISSOURI 95 95 95 95
5.2 5.2.1 A. B. 5.2.2 5.2.3	CANCELLATION CHARGE	95 95 95 95 95 95 96
5.2 5.2.1 A. B. 5.2.2 5.2.3 A. B. 5.2.4	CANCELLATION CHARGE	95 95 95 95 95 95 95 95 96 96
5.2 5.2.1 A. B. 5.2.2 5.2.3 A. B. 5.2.4 A.	CANCELLATION CHARGE. Public S TERRESTRIAL 1.544 MBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE RATES. LOCAL CHANNELS. MONTHLY RATES. WAIVER OF INSTALLATION CHARGES. (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE). ACCESS COORDINATION FUNCTION. RATES. WAIVER OF INSTALLATION CHARGES. SPECIAL ACCESS SURCHARGE. RATES. CHANNEL OPTIONS.	95 95 95 95 95 95 95 96 96 96 96
5.2 5.2.1 A. B. 5.2.2 5.2.3 A. B. 5.2.4 A.	CANCELLATION CHARGE. Public S TERRESTRIAL 1.544 MBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE RATES. LOCAL CHANNELS. MONTHLY RATES. WAIVER OF INSTALLATION CHARGES. (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE). ACCESS COORDINATION FUNCTION. RATES. WAIVER OF INSTALLATION CHARGES. SPECIAL ACCESS SURCHARGE. RATES. CHANNEL OPTIONS.	97 97 97 97 98 95 95 95 96 96 96

John W. Hamilton, Director
AT&T Communications of the Southwest, Inc.

Issued:

Dec 3 : 1531

MU. PUBLIC SERVICE BEING.

Contents

3rd Revised Index Sheet 9 Replacing 2nd Revised Sheet 9

RECEIVED

SECTION 6 - DIGITAL DATA LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES (CALLINE 1995

6.1 GENERAL	98	
6.1 GENERAL MO. PUBLIC SERVICE 6.1.1 DESCRIPTION	Ecgynin.	
6.1.2 REGULATIONS	98 99 99 99	
6.1.3 MINIMUM PAYMENT PERIOD	100	
6.1.4 NOTICE OF DISCONTINUANCE	100	
6.1.5 CANCELLATION CHARGE	100	
6.1.6 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	101	(AT)
6.1.7 SELECT SAVINGS PLAN (SSP) A. SSP STRUCTURE. B. SSP COMMITMENT AND PLAN RESTRICTIONS. C. DISCONTINUANCE OF A SSP - WITHOUT LIABILITY. D. DISCONTINUANCE OF A SSP - WITH LIABILITY. E. EXPIRATION AND RENEWAL OF A SSP.	101.1 101.2 101.2 101.3 101.6	(AT)

CANCELLED

public Service Commission

(MT)

(TM)

rileu

SEP 1 5 1995

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

Issued: August 16, 1995

Effective: September 15, 1995

2nd Revised Index Sheet 9

Replacing 1st Revised Sheet 9

TABLE OF CONTENTS

.Mai 13 1995 SECTION 6 - DIGITAL DATA LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES LED THIN ABOUTHAND ARES

6 .	.1 GENERALMO.i	PUBLRESERVICE COMM
	6.1.1 DESCRIPTION	. 98
	6.1.2 REGULATIONS	. 98
	A. AVAILABILITY OF A LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE	. 99
	B. CREDIT ALLOWANCES FOR INTERRUPTIONS	. 99
	C. CONNECTION OF CHANNEL SERVICE UNIT FUNCTIONALITY	
	6.1.3 MINIMUM PAYMENT PERIOD	. 100
	6.1.4 NOTICE OF DISCONTINUANCE	. 100
	6.1.5 CANCELLATION CHARGE	. 100
6	.2 DIGITAL DATA LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE RATES	. 102
	6.2.1 LOCAL CHANNELS	. 102
	A. 9.6 KBPS DIGITAL DATA LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE RATES	
	B. 56 KBPS DIGITAL DATA LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE RATES	
	6.2.2 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	
	6.2.3 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	. 103
	-6 2 4 TRESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	103
	6.2.5 ACCESS COORDINATION FUNCTION SEP 10 C	. 104
	A RATES	0 n 104
	Commission of Commission	. 201
	6.2.5 ACCESS COORDINATION FUNCTION A. RATES 6.2.6 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE) BY SERVICE COMMISSION MISSOURI Public Service MISSOURI	. 104 (CT) (RT)
	6.2.7 SPECIAL ACCESS SURCHARGE	. 105
	A. RATES	•
	N	21 M 11 11 W

FILLU

FEB 1 2 1995

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

Issued: January 13, 1995

Effective: February 12, 1995

CONTENTS

1st Revised Index Sheet 9 Replacing Original Sheet 9

TABLE OF CONTENTS	SHEET
SECTION 6 - DIGITAL DATA LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	1 18
6.1 GENERAL	98
6.1.1 DESCRIPTION	98
6.1.2 REGULATIONS	98
A. AVAILABILITY OF A LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE	99
B. CREDIT ALLOWANCES FOR INTERRUPTIONS	99
C. CONNECTION OF CHANNEL SERVICE UNIT FUNCTIONALITY	99
6.1.3 MINIMUM PAYMENT PERIOD	100
6.1.4 NOTICE OF DISCONTINUANCE	100
0.1.4 NOTICE OF DISCONTINUANCE	100
6.1.5 CANCELLATION CHARGE	100
6.2 DIGITAL DATA LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE RATES	102
6.2.1 LOCAL CHANNELS	102
A. 9.6 KBPS DIGITAL DATA LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE RATES	102
B. 56 KBPS DIGITAL DATA LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE RATES	103
	200
6.2.2 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	103
6.2.3 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	103
0.2.5 (REPERVED TOK TOTOKE ODE)	103
6.2.4 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	103
6.2.5 ACCESS COORDINATION FUNCTION	104
	=
A. RATES	104
6.2.6 DIGITAL DATA ACCESS MULTIPLEXING	104
A. RATES	
*** ***********************************	201
6.2.7 SPECIAL ACCESS SURCHARGE	105
A. RATES	105
world FD	
CANCELLED	
FEB 121995 FEB 121995 BY 2 M R. Chlerd 9 MO. PUBLICATION	(12)
4 0 1995 #	
FEB Landin A 9 127	1 C 1992
of R. drugger	
BY 2 AND CLIMMISSION AND PHELLO	SECURE COMM.
Public Service UKI	

Issued: March 30, 1992

Effective: 7,7711-307-1992-1992

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Contents Original Sheet 9

	SECTION 6 - DIGITAL DATA LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	SEP 15 1991
6.1	GENERAL	98 MISSOURI Tublic Service Commissi∈
6.1.1	DESCRIPTION	98
6.1.2 A. B. C.	REGULATIONS	98 99 99 99
6.1.3	MINIMUM PAYMENT PERIOD	100
6.1.4	NOTICE OF DISCONTINUANCE	100
6.1.5	CANCELLATION CHARGE	100
6.2	DIGITAL DATA LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE RATES	CANCELLED
6.2.1 A. B.	LOCAL CHANNELS 9.6 KBPS DIGITAL DATA LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE RATES 56 KBPS DIGITAL DATA LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE RATES	BYILET R.S 9
6.2.2	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	lic Service Commission Missouri
6.2.3	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	103
6.2.4	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	103
6.2.5 A.	ACCESS COORDINATION FUNCTION	
6.2.6 A.	DIGITAL DATA ACCESS MULTIPLEXING	
6.2.7 A.	SPECIAL ACCESS SURCHARGE	

FILED

DEC 3 1 1990

MO PUBLIC SERVICE GOMMO.

Issued:

SEP 0 4 1991

Effective: NOV 0 1 1991

John W. Hamilton, Director AT&T Communications of the Southwest, Inc.

Contents

Original Index Sheet 9.1



TABLE OF CONTENTS

		SECTION 6 - DIGITAL DATA LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	(Continued)	1995	(MT)
6.	2 DI	GITAL DATA LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE RATES	O. PUBLIC SERVI	CECOMM	Ì
		LOCAL CHANNELS		102	j
		9.6 KBPS DIGITAL DATA LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE RATE		102	ļ
	В.	56 KBPS DIGITAL DATA LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE RATES		103	ļ ļ
	6.2.2	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)		103	j
	6.2.3	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)		103	!
	6,2.4	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)		103	}
	6.2.5	ACCESS COORDINATION FUNCTION		104	ļ
		RATES		104	(}
	6.2.6	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)		104	İ
	6.2.7	SPECIAL ACCESS SURCHARGE		105	(
	Α.	RATES		105	 (MT
					(MI

CANCELLED

DEC 26 2002 BYSCMOHA Public Service Commission MISSOUP!

FILED

SEP 1 5 1995

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

Issued: August 16, 1995 Effective: September 15, 1995

Contents
3rd Revised Index Sheet 10
Replacing 2nd Revised Sheet 10

	TABLE OF CONTENTS RECTI MAY 0 4	HEET	
	SECTION 6 - DIGITAL DATA LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES (Continued)	. 1999	
6.2.8 A.	SPECIAL ROUTING	106 106	
В.	SECONDARY CHANNEL	107	
	MISCELLANEOUS FUNCTIONS	109	
A. B.	TRANSFER ARRANGEMENTS	109 110	
	SECTION 7 - REGIONAL FRAME RELAY SERVICE	111	(CT)
7.1 GE	NERAL	111	(AT)
7.1.1	DESCRIPTION	111	
7.1.2 A. B.	REGULATIONS	111.1 111.1 111.1	
С.	CANCELLATION, DELAY OR CHANGE OF AN ORDER	111.1	
D. E.	CANCELLATION OF AN ORDER	111.2 111.2	Ì
F.	DELAY OF DUE DATE BY THE CUSTOMER	111.3	}
G.	CHANGE OF AN ORDER	111.3	
н. I.		111.4 111.4	
7.1.3	PROVISION OF ACCESS LINES	111.4	
7.1.4	CREDIT ALLOWANCES FOR INTERRUPTIONS	111.4	
A. B.	RFRS CREDIT ALLOWANCE FOR INTERRUPTIONS	111.4 111.5	
ь.	CALCULATION OF CREDIT ALLOWANCE	111.5	}
7.1.5	AVAILABILITY	111.5	
7.1.6	REGIONAL FRS COMPONENTS AND RATES. CANCELLED REGIONAL ACCESS PORTS.	111.5	į
Α.		111.5	
В.	REGIONAL ACCESS PORT CHANGE CHARGES	111.6 111.6	
С.	$\sim \sim $		ľ
7.1.7	REGIONAL PVCs	Of 1.7	ļ
Α.	REGIONAL PVCs REGIONAL PVC CIR CHANGE CHARGE REGIONAL PVC INSTALLATION CHARGES MISSIPPI	111.7	
D.	REGIONAL PVG INDIALLATION GRANGED	1111/	J

Missouri Public Hamian Commission

111.8 (AT)

FILED JUN 0 4 1999

RECURRING CHARGES.....

Contents 2nd Revised Index Sheet 10 Replacing 1st Replaced Sheet 10

TABLE OF CONTENTS

SHEET

	SECTION 6 - DIGITAL DATA LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES (Continued)	ed) '-	
6.2.8 A.	CHANNEL OPTIONS MO. PUBLIC SERVICE SPECIAL ROUTING	Clown.	
В.	SECONDARY CHANNEL	107	
6.2.9	MISCELLANEOUS FUNCTIONS	109	
Α.	TRANSFER ARRANGEMENTS	109	
В.	BRIDGING	110	
	SECTION 7 - (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	111	
	SECTION 8 - VOICE GRADE LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES		
8.1 GE	NERAL	112	
8.1.1	DESCRIPTION	112	
8,1,2	REGULATIONS	113	
Α.	AVAILABILITY OF A LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE	113	
В.	CREDIT ALLOWANCES FOR INTERRUPTIONS	113	
8.1.3	MINIMUM PAYMENT PERIOD	114	
8.1.4	NOTICE OF DISCONTINUANCE	114	
8.1.5	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	114	
8.1.6	CANCELLATION CHARGE	114	
8.1.7	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	115	(AT)

CANCELLED

Public Service Commission

SEP 1 5 1995

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

Issued: August 16, 1995

Effective: September 15, 1995

CONTENTS

1st Revised Index Sheet 10 Replacing Original Sheet 10

TABLE OF CONTENTS

SHEET

		SECTION 6 - DIGITAL DATA LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES (Continued)	-
•	6.2.8 A. B.	· •	106 106 107
•	6.2.9 A. B.	TRANSFER ARRANGEMENTS	109 109 110
		SECTION 7 - (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	111
		SECTION 8 - VOICE GRADE LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	
8.	l gei	NERAL	112
;	8.1.1	DESCRIPTION	112
;	8.1.2 A. B.	REGULATIONS	113 113 113
1	8.1.3	MINIMUM PAYMENT PERIOD	114
;	8.1.4	MINIMUM PAYMENT PERIOD NOTICE OF DISCONTINUANCE CANCELLED A005	114
,	8.1.5	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	114
	8.1.6	CANCELLATION CHARGE SEP 1 SEP	114
8.	2 V O	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE) CANCELLATION CHARGE ICE GRADE LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE RATES PUBLIC Service Commission MISSOURI.	116
	8.2.1	LOCAL CHANNELS	116
	8.2.2	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	117

FILED

MAY 16 1992

MO. PUBLIC SEL PIDE DOMM.

Issued: March 30, 1992

Effective: The 30, 1992

MAY 1 6 1992

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Contents Original Sheet 10

SHEEL

		THE COLINED
	SECTION 6 - DIGITAL DATA LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES (Continued)	SEP 15 1991
6.2.8 A. B.	CHANNEL OPTIONS	106MISSOUR! Ni ¹⁰⁶ ervice Commissic
6.2.9 A. B.	MISCELLANEOUS FUNCTIONS. TRANSFER ARRANGEMENTS. BRIDGING.	109 109 110
	SECTION 7 - (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	CANCELLED 111 MAY 16 1992
	SECTION 8 - VOICE GRADE LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	BY Lat R.S. 10 ic Service Commission
8.1	GENERAL	11MISSOURI
8.1.1	DESCRIPTION	112
8.1.2 A. B.	REGULATIONS	113 113 113
8.1.3	MINIMUM PAYMENT PERIOD	114
8.1.4	NOTICE OF DISCONTINUANCE	114
8.1.5	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	114
8.1.6	CANCELLATION CHARGE	114
8.2	VOICE GRADE LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE RATES	116
8.2.1	LOCAL CHANNELS	116
8.2.2	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	117

FILED

DEC 3 2 1991.

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE BOMM.

SEP 0 4 1991 Issued:

Effective: NOV-0 1-1861

DEC 3 1 1091

Contents

1st Revised Index Sheet 10.1
Replacing Original Miles Sheet 10.1

	TABLE OF CONTENTS	SHEET	
	SECTION 8 - VOICE GRADE LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES	041	993 _{mt)}
8.1 GEN	NERAL	112	
8.1.1	DESCRIPTION	112	
	REGULATIONS	113	
A. B.	AVAILABILITY OF A LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE	113 113	
8.1.3	MINIMUM PAYMENT PERIOD	114	İ
8.1.4	NOTICE OF DISCONTINUANCE	114	
8.1.5	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	114	
8.1.6	CANCELLATION CHARGE	114	
8.1.7	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	115	(MT)
8.1.8 A. B. C. D. E.	SELECT SAVINGS PLAN (SSP) SSP STRUCTURE SSP COMMITMENT AND PLAN RESTRICTIONS DISCONTINUANCE OF A SSP - WITHOUT LIABILITY DISCONTINUANCE OF A SSP - WITH LIABILITY EXPIRATION AND RENEWAL OF A SSP	115. 115. 115. 115. 115.	1 2 2 3
8.2 VO	ICE GRADE LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE RATES	116	
8.2.1	LOCAL CHANNELS	116	
222	(סמפסטער) דעם דווייוסד וופד)	117	

CANCELLED

Public Service Commission
MISSOURI

Missouri Public Somiso Commission

FILED JUN 0 4 1999

Contents

Original Index Sheet 10.1

RECEIVED

TABLE OF CONTENTS

AUG 15 1995

SECTION 8 - VOICE GRADE LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES (Continued)		
8.1.8 SELECT SAVINGS PLAN (SSP) MO. PUBLICSE A. SSP STRUCTURE. B. SSP COMMITMENT AND PLAN RESTRICTIONS. C. DISCONTINUANCE OF A SSP - WITHOUT LIABILITY. D. DISCONTINUANCE OF A SSP - WITH LIABILITY. E. EXPIRATION AND RENEWAL OF A SSP.	115.2 115.2 115.3	A.
8.2 VOICE GRADE LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE RATES	116	(MT) I
8.2.1 LOCAL CHANNELS	116	
8.2.2 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	117	(MT)

CANCELLED

JUN 0 4 1999

By Service Commission

Public Service MISSOURI

FILED

SEP 1 5 1995

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

Issued: August 16, 1995

Effective: September 15, 1995

Felicia Hammond, Tariff Administrator

Contents

2nd Revised Sheet 11

Replacing 1st Revised Sheet 11

TABLE OF CONTENTS

SHEET

SECTION 8 - VOICE GRADE LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES (Continued)	17 1932	
8.2.3 BRIDGED CHANNELS		
8.2.4 INTER-BRIDGE CHANNELS	119	
8.2.5 ACCESS COORDINATION FUNCTION	120 120	
8.2.6 SPECIAL ACCESS SURCHARGE	121 121	
8.2.7 CHANNEL OPTIONS A. CONDITIONING B. SIGNALING C. SPECIAL ROUTING	121 121 123 128	
SECTION 9 - (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	130	
SECTION 10 - (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	131	
SECTION 11 - (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	132	
SECTION 12 - TERRESTRIAL 45 MBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES		(CT)
12.1 GENERAL	133	(AT)
12.1.1 DESCRIPTION	133	}
12.1.2 REGULATIONS	133 133 133.1	
12.1.3 MINIMUM PAYMENT PERIOD	133.1	(AT)
DEC 26 2002		

Public Service Commission

rig then

Issued: JUL 1 7 1992

Effective:

AUG 1 7 1992

CONTENTS

1st Revised Index Sheet 11 Replacing Original Sheet 11

TABLE OF CONTENTS

SHEET

	SECTION 8 - VOICE GRADE LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES (Continued)	يوسد ديم او او او او او او او او او او او او او
8.2.3	BRIDGED CHANNELS	118
8.2.4	INTER-BRIDGE CHANNELS	119
_		120
Α.	RATES	120
8.2.6	SPECIAL ACCESS SURCHARGE	121
A.	RATES	121
8.2.7	CHANNEL OPTIONS	121
A.	CONDITIONING	121
В.	SIGNALING	123
С.	SPECIAL ROUTING	128
	SECTION 9 - (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	130
	SECTION 10 - (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	131
	SECTION 11 - (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	132
	SECTION 12 - (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	133
	SECTION 13 - (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	134
	<u>SECTION 14</u> - PROMOTIONAL OFFERINGS	
14.1 GE	NERAL CANCELLED	135
	AUG 17 1992 R.S.#11	ED
	Public Sendee Commission 1734 1	L 3 1992
	HUDSHIA	

Issued: March 30, 1992

Effective: 1992

MAY 1 6 1992

MO. PUBLIC SELVICE COMM.

Contents Original Sheet 11

	TABLE OF CONTENTS	SHEET
8.2.3	SECTION 8 - VOICE GRADE LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES (Continued) BRIDGED CHANNELS	RECEIVED SEP 15 1991
8.2.4	INTER-BRIDGE CHANNELS	1134.880UA! c Service Commission
8.2.5 A.	ACCESS COORDINATION FUNCTION	120 120
. 8.2.6 A.	SPECIAL ACCESS SURCHARGE	121 121
8.2.7 A. B. C.	CHANNEL OPTIONS	121 121 123 128
	SECTION 9 - (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	130
	SECTION 10 - (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	NOELLED
	Va	132 102 R.S. 11
	Public Se	rvice Commission
	SECTION 13 - (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	134
	SECTION 14 - PROMOTIONAL OFFERINGS	
14.1	GENERAL	135

FILED

LEC 3 1 188.

L FUBLIC SERVICE CONTROL

Issued:

SEP 0 4 1991

Effective: 707 0-14991

Contents 2nd Revised Sheet II.1

Replacing 1st Revised Sheet II Public Sovice Commission

FILED FEB 1 4 1999

TABLE OF CONTENTS RECTO J	HEET AN 15	1999
SECTION 12 - TERRESTRIAL 45 MBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES (Continue	≱d)	
12.1.4 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	133.1	
12.1.5 NOTICE OF DISCONTINUANCE	133.1	
12.1.6 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	133.1	
12.1.7 CANCELLATION CHARGE	133.1	
12.2 TERRESTRIAL 45 MBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE RATES	133.2	
12.2.1 LOCAL CHANNELS	133.2 133.2	
12.2.2 ACCESS COORDINATION FUNCTION	133.3 133.3	
12.2.3 SPECIAL ACCESS SURCHARGE	133.3 133.3	
12.3 TERRESTRIAL 45 MBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE CUSTOMER ACCESS SELECTION CHARGE	133.4	(TA) (TA)
SECTION 13 - AT&T PRIVATE LINE LOCAL CHANNEL SONET SERVICES		
13.1 GENERAL	134	
13.1.1 DESCRIPTION CANCELLED	134	
13.1.2 REGULATIONS A. AVAILABILITY B. CREDIT ALLOWANCES DEC 2 6 2002 OF COMPANY OF THE PROPERTY OF THE PRO	134.1 134.1 134.1	
13.1.3 MINIMUM PAYMENT PERIOD Public Service Commission	134.1	
13.1.4 CANCELLATION CHARGE	134.1	
13.1.5 LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE USED FOR AT&T PRIVATE LINE SONET SERVICES RATES	134.2 134.2	
13.1.6 ACCESS COORDINATION FUNCTION (ACF)	134.2	
13.1.7 SPECIAL ACCESS SURCHARGE	134.3	
13.1.8 CHANNEL OPTIONS	134.3 P3451ic mmlbe	lor

Issued: January 15, 1999 Effective: February 14, 1999

Missouri Public Sorvico Commission

P.S.C. Mo. No. 11 AT&T COMMUNICATIONS OF THE SOUTHWEST, INGED OCT 2 1 1998

Contents

1st Revised Sheet 11.1 Replacing Original Sheet 11.1

TABLE OF CONTENTS	SHEET	
SECTION 12 - TERRESTRIAL 45 MBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES (Continu	ied)	
12.1.4 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	133.1	
12.1.5 NOTICE OF DISCONTINUANCE	133.1	
12.1.6 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	133.1	
12.1.7 CANCELLATION CHARGE	133.1	
12.2 TERRESTRIAL 45 MBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE RATES	133.2	
12.2.1 LOCAL CHANNELS	133.2 133.2	
12.2.2 ACCESS COORDINATION FUNCTION	133.3 133.3	
12.2.3 SPECIAL ACCESS SURCHARGE	133.3 133.3	
SECTION 13 - AT&T PRIVATE LINE LOCAL CHANNEL SONET SERVICES		(CT)
13.1 GENERAL	134	(N)
13.1.1 DESCRIPTION CANCELLED	134	ļ
13.1.2 REGULATIONS	134.1 134.1 134.1	
B. CREDIT ALLOWANCES 13.1.3 MINIMUM PAYMENT PERIOD By A CREDIT ALLOWANCES By A CREDIT ALLOWANCES Public Service Commission.	134.1	
13.1.4 CANCELLATION CHARGE	134.1	
13.1.5 LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE USED FOR AT&T PRIVATE LINE SONET SERVICES RATES	134.2	
A. LOCAL CHANNEL (LC)	134.2	
13.1.6 ACCESS COORDINATION FUNCTION (ACF)	134.2	
13.1.7 SPECIAL ACCESS SURCHARGE	134.3	
13.1.8 CHANNEL OPTIONS	134.3 134.3	(N)
Missouri E Semiles Com	Walle Historia	ሻ

FILED NOV & 0 1998

Issued: October 21, 1998 Effective: November 20, 1998

Contents Original Sheet 11.1

TABLE OF CONTENTS JUL 17 1992 SECTION 12 - TERRESTRIAL 45 MBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES (Continued) 12.1.5 NOTICE OF DISCONTINUANCE 133.1 12.1.6 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE) 133.1 12.1.7 CANCELLATION CHARGE 133.1 12.2 TERRESTRIAL 45 MBPS LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE RATES 133.2 12.2.1 LOCAL CHANNELS 133.2 A. MONTHLY RATES 12.2.2 ACCESS COORDINATION FUNCTION 133.3 133.3 12.2.3 SPECIAL ACCESS SURCHARGE 133.3 133.3 (TA) SECTION 13 - (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE) 134 (TM) SECTION 14 - PROMOTIONAL OFFERINGS 135 (TM)

CANCELLED

NOV 2 0 1998

By Service Commission

MISSOURI

TUG 17 1882

Issued:

in. 1 7 1992

Effective:

AUG 1 7 1992

Missouri Public Sorvico Commission

AT&T COMMUNICATIONS OF THE SOUTHWEST, INCICCO OCT 2 1 1990 P.S.C. Mo. No. 11

5th Revised Index Sheet 12 Replacing 4th Revised Index Sheet 12

TABLE OF CONTENTS	SHEET	
SECTION 14 - PROMOTIONAL OFFERINGS		(MT)
~~~~		
14.1 GENERAL	135	(MT)
SECTION 15 - (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	136	
SECTION 16 - ACCUNET GENERIC DIGITAL ACCESS SERVICES		
16.1 GENERAL	137	
16.1.1 DESCRIPTION	137	
16.1.2 REGULATIONS	137	
A. AVAILABILITY OF A LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE	137	
B. CREDIT ALLOWANCES FOR INTERRUPTIONS	138	
C. CONNECTION OF CHANNEL SERVICE UNIT FUNCTIONALITY	138	
16.1.3 MINIMUM PAYMENT PERIOD	138	
16.1.4 NOTICE OF DISCONTINUANCE	139	
16.1.5 CANCELLATION CHARGE	139	
16.1.6 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	139.1	
16.1.7 SELECT SAVINGS PLAN (SSP)	139.1	
A. SSP STRUCTURE	139.1	
B. SSP COMMITMENT AND PLAN RESTRICTIONS	139.2	
C. DISCONTINUANCE OF A SSP - WITHOUT LIABILITY	139.2	
D. DISCONTINUANCE OF A SSP - WITH LIABILITY	139.3	
E. EXPIRATION AND RENEWAL OF A SSP	139.6	
E. EAFTRATION AND RENEWAL OF A SST	139.0	
16.2 RATES	140	
16.2.1 LOCAL CHANNELS	140	
16.2.2 ACCESS COORDINATION FUNCTION	140.2	
16.2.3 SPECIAL ACCESS SURCHARGE	141	
16.2.4 SPECIAL ROUTING DEC 26 2002 A. DIVERSITY	141 141	
SECTION 17 - (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	142	
Service Con	Public nmissic	n

Issued: October 21, 1998

Effective: November 20, 1998

FILED NOV 2 0 1998

Leslie Buford, District Manager

Contents
4th Revised Index Sheet 12
Replacing 3rd Revised Index Sheet 12

#### TABLE OF CONTENTS

SHEET

SECTION 15 - (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)

JAN 3₁9₆1998

SECTION 16 - ACCUNET GENERIC DIGITAL ACCESS SERVICES 16.1 GENERAL	MISSOUR Public Service Cor	
16.1.1 DESCRIPTION	137	
A. AVAILABILITY OF A LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE B. CREDIT ALLOWANCES FOR INTERRUPTIONS C. CONNECTION OF CHANNEL SERVICE UNIT FUNCTIONALITY.		
16.1.3 MINIMUM PAYMENT PERIOD	138	
16.1.4 NOTICE OF DISCONTINUANCE		
16.1.5 CANCELLATION CHARGE	139	
16.1.6 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	139.1	
16.1.7 SELECT SAVINGS PLAN (SSP)	139.1 139.2 139.2 139.3	l 2 2 3
16.2 RATES	140	
16.2.1 LOCAL CHANNELS	140	
16.2.2 ACCESS COORDINATION FUNCTION	140.:	2 (CT)
16.2.3 SPECIAL ACCESS SURCHARGE	141	
16.2.4 SPECIAL ROUTING		
SECTION 17 - (RÉSERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	142	

CANCELLED

FILED

MAR 16 1998

NOV 2 0 1998

By Shi RS# |2

Public Service Commission

MISSOURI

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

Issued: February 2, 1998

Effective:

March 16, 1998

Leslie Buford, District Manager

Contents

3rd Revised Index Sheet 12 Replacing 2nd Revised Index Sheet 12

TABLE OF CONTENTS	AUG 15 1005
SECTION 15 - (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	AUG 15 1995
SECTION 16 - ACCUNET GENERIC DIGITAL ACCESS SERVICES 16.1 GENERAL	). PUBLIC SERVICE COMM.
16.1.1 DESCRIPTION	137
16.1.2 REGULATIONS	
A. AVAILABILITY OF A LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE	
B. CREDIT ALLOWANCES FOR INTERRUPTIONS	
C. CONNECTION OF CHANNEL SERVICE UNIT FUNCTIONALITY	138
16.1.3 MINIMUM PAYMENT PERIOD	138
16.1.4 NOTICE OF DISCONTINUANCE	139
16.1.5 CANCELLATION CHARGE	139
16.1.6 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	139.1 (AT)
16.1.7 SELECT SAVINGS PLAN (SSP)	139.1
A. SSP STRUCTURE	,
B. SSP COMMITMENT AND PLAN RESTRICTIONS	139.2
C. DISCONTINUANCE OF A SSP - WITHOUT LIABILITY	139.2
D. DISCONTINUANCE OF A SSP - WITH LIABILITY	,
E. EXPIRATION AND RENEWAL OF A SSP	139.6 (AT)
16.2 RATES	140
16.2.1 LOCAL CHANNELS	140
16.2.2 ACCESS COORDINATION FUNCTION	140.1
16.2.3 SPECIAL ACCESS SURCHARGE	141
16.2.4 SPECIAL ROUTING	141 141
SECTION 17 - (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	142
CANCELLED	
SEP :	1 5 1995
MAR 1 6 1998  By 447 2 Public Service	SOURI ce Commission
Public Service Commission	ember 15, 1995

CONTENTS
2nd Revised Index Sheet 12
1st Revised Index Sheet 12

Replacing 1st Revised Index Sheet 12
ONTENTS
SHEET

TABLE OF CONTENTS

MAY 13 1994

<u>SECTION 15</u> - (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)

:) MISSOURI Public Service Commission

#### SECTION 16 - ACCUNET GENERIC DIGITAL ACCESS SERVICES

16.1 GENERAL	137	
16.1.1 DESCRIPTION	137	
16.1.2 REGULATIONS	137	
A. AVAILABILITY OF A LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE	137	
B. CREDIT ALLOWANCES FOR INTERRUPTIONS	138	
C. CONNECTION OF CHANNEL SERVICE UNIT FUNCTIONALITY	138	
16.1.3 MINIMUM PAYMENT PERIOD	138	
16.1.4 NOTICE OF DISCONTINUANCE	139	
16.1.5 CANCELLATION CHARGE	139	
16.2 RATES	140	
16.2.1 LOCAL CHANNELS	140	
16.2.2 ACCESS COORDINATION FUNCTION SEP 10 13 16.2.2	140.1	(CT)
16.2.2 ACCESS COORDINATION FUNCTION SEP 10.0.1.3.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1	141	
16.2.4 SPECIAL ROUTING	141	
A. DIVERSITY	141	
SECTION 17 - (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	142	

FILED

JUN .1 6 1994

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

Issued: May 13, 1994

Effective:

JUN 1 6 1994

CONTENTS

1st Revised Index Sheet 12 Replacing Original Sheet 12

TABLE OF CONTENTS	<u>SHEET</u>
SECTION 15 - (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	136
SECTION 16 - ACCUNET GENERIC DIGITAL ACCESS SERVICES	
16.1 GENERAL	137
16.1.1 DESCRIPTION	137
16.1.2 REGULATIONS	137 137 138 138
16.1.3 MINIMUM PAYMENT PERIOD	138
16.1.4 NOTICE OF DISCONTINUANCE	139
16.1.5 CANCELLATION CHARGE	139
16.2 RATES	140
16.2.1 LOCAL CHANNELS	140
16.2.2 ACCESS COORDINATION FUNCTION	140
16.2.3 SPECIAL ACCESS SURCHARGE	141
16.2.4 SPECIAL ROUTING	141 141
SECTION 17 - (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	142

CANCELLED

Public Service Commission MISSOURI

FIED

MAY 131992

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM.

Issued: March 30, 1992

Effective: April 30 1999

MAY 1 6 1992

Contents Original Sheet 12

TABLE OF CONTENTS	SHEET
SECTION 15 - (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	186ECZINZD
SECTION 16 - ACCUNET GENERIC DIGITAL ACCESS SERVICES	SEP 15 1991
16.1 GENERAL	137/18SOUM Nic Service Commissio
16.1.1 DESCRIPTION	137
16.1.2 REGULATIONS	137 137 138 138
16.1.3 MINIMUM PAYMENT PERIOD	138
16.1.4 NOTICE OF DISCONTINUANCE	139
16.1.5 CANCELLATION CHARGE	139
16.2 RATES	140
16.2.1 LOCAL CHANNELS	140
16.2.2 ACCESS COORDINATION FUNCTION	140
16.2.3 SPECIAL ACCESS SURCHARGE	140
16.2.4 SPECIAL ROUTING	141 141
SECTION 17 - (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	142
CANCELLED	

MAY 16 1992 BY Lat R.S. 12

**Public Service Commission MISSOURI** FILED

DEC 3 2 1991

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM.

Issued: SEP 0 4 1991

Effective: NOV 0 1 1991 ___

John W. Hamilton, Director AT&T Communications of the Southwest, Inc. DEC 8 1 1097

CONTENTS

2nd Revised Index Sheet 13

Replacing 1st Revised Index Sheet 13

#### TABLE OF CONTENTS

SHEET

MAY 13 1994

SECTION 18 - ADDITIONAL ADMINISTRATIVE AND OPERATIONAL MINGRA		
18.1 GENERAL Public Service	Commis:	noie
18.1 GENERAL	143	
18.2 FUNCTIONS AND CHARGES	143	
18.2.1 TESTING FUNCTIONS	143	
A. REVIEW OF COMMUNICATIONS SYSTEM TEST RESULTS B. SPECIAL PARTICIPATIVE DESIGN REVIEW, TECHNICAL ANALYSIS	143	
AND TESTING	144	
C. CUSTOMER DIRECTED PARTICIPATIVE TESTING	145	
18.2.2 ADDITIONAL INSTALLATION/MAINTENANCE FUNCTIONS	145	
A. OVERTIME INSTALLATION	146	
B. STAND-BY	146	
C. RATES	146	
18.2.3 ADDITIONAL ENGINEERING FUNCTIONS	147	
A. PROVISION OF ADDITIONAL ENGINEERING	147	
B. RATES	147	
18.2.4 MAINTENANCE OF SERVICE CHARGE	148	
18.2.5 PRIORITY PROVISIONING/RESTORATION CHARGES	149	
A. RESTORATION PRIORITY CHANGE	149	(CT)
B. TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICE PRIORITY (TSP) PROVISIONING/ RESTORATION PRIORITY CHARGES	149.1	(AT)
18.2.6 DUE DATE CHANGE CHARGE	149.2	(TM)
18.2.7 DESIGN CHANGE CHARGE	150	
18.2.8 PROVISION OF A DESIGN LAYOUT REPORT	150	

CANCELLED

DEC 2.6 2002

CONCELLED

DEC 2.6 2002

JUN.1 6 1994

MISSOURi <del>Public Service Cera</del>mission

Issued: May 13, 1994

Effective 12 1994

JUN 1 6 1994

CONTENTS

1st Revised Index Sheet 13 Replacing Original Sheet 13

#### TABLE OF CONTENTS

SECTION 18 - ADDITIONAL ADMINISTRATIVE AND OPERATIONAL FUNCTION	4 <b>5</b> ( )
18.1 GENERAL	143
18.2 FUNCTIONS AND CHARGES	143
18.2.1 TESTING FUNCTIONS	143
A. REVIEW OF COMMUNICATIONS SYSTEM TEST RESULTS B. SPECIAL PARTICIPATIVE DESIGN REVIEW, TECHNICAL ANALYSIS	143
AND TESTING	144
C. CUSTOMER DIRECTED PARTICIPATIVE TESTING	145
18.2.2 ADDITIONAL INSTALLATION/MAINTENANCE FUNCTIONS	145
A. OVERTIME INSTALLATION	146
B. STAND-BY	146
C. RATES	146
18.2.3 ADDITIONAL ENGINEERING FUNCTIONS	147
A. PROVISION OF ADDITIONAL ENGINEERING	147
B. RATES	147
18.2.4 MAINTENANCE OF SERVICE CHARGE	148
18.2.5 PRIORITY PROVISIONING/RESTORATION CHARGES	149
A. RESTORATION PRIORITY CHANGE	149
B. (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	149
18.2.6 DUE DATE CHANGE CHARGE	149
18.2.7 DESIGN CHANGE CHARGE	150
18.2.8 PROVISION OF A DESIGN LAYOUT REPORT	150

Public Service

FIRED

LLNY 161992

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM.

Issued: March 30, 1992

Effective: The 100 - 1992

Contents Original Sheet 13

### TABLE OF CONTENTS

SHEET

CF	ECTION 18 - ADDITIONAL ADMINISTRATIVE AND OPERATIONAL FUNCT	TOUR RECEIVED
7.	CITUM 18 - ADDITIONAL ADMINISTRATIVE AND OPERATIONAL FUNCT	IUNS
18.1	GENERAL	143EP 15 1991
18.2	FUNCTIONS AND CHARGES	143//ISSOU!
10 2 1	TESTING FUNCTIONS'L	oblic Service Commission 143
10.2.1 A.	REVIEW OF COMMUNICATIONS SYSTEM TEST RESULTS	143
B.	SPECIAL PARTICIPATIVE DESIGN REVIEW. TECHNICAL ANALYSIS	140
	AND TESTING	144
С.	CUSTOMER DIRECTED PARTICIPATIVE TESTING	145
18.2.2	ADDITIONAL INSTALLATION/MAINTENANCE FUNCTIONS	145
Α.	OVERTIME INSTALLATION.	146
В.	STAND-BY	146
С.	RATES	146
1022	ADDITIONAL ENGINEERING FUNCTIONS	147
Α.	PROVISION OF ADDITIONAL ENGINEERING	147
В.	RATES	147
100.	MATERIALIST OF SECURITY SURFACE	140
18.2.4	MAINTENANCE OF SERVICE CHARGE	148
18.2.5	PRIORITY PROVISIONING/RESTORATION CHARGES	149
Α.	RESTORATION PRIORITY CHANGE	149
В.	(RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)	149
10 2 6	DUE DATE CHANGE CHARGE	149
10.2.0	DUE DATE CHANGE CHARGE	149
18.2.7	DESIGN CHANGE CHARGE	150
10 0 0	DOCUMETON OF A DEGLEW LAVOUR CERCET	150
18.2.8	PROVISION OF A DESIGN LAYOUT REPORT	150

### **CANCELLED**

MAY 16 1992

BY lat RS. 13

Public Service Commission MISSOURI

FILED

DEC 3 1 1991

<del>Mo: public ser</del>nce gexal.

Issued:

SEP 0 4 1991

Effective:

NOV-0-1-1991

John W. Hamilton, Director AT&T Communications of the Southwest, Inc.

DEC 3 1 1881

Preface 1st Revised Sheet 14 Replacing Original Sheet 14

#### **PREFACE**

#### EXPLANATION OF SYMBOLS

#### CODING OF TARIFF REVISIONS

Revisions to this schedule are coded through the use of symbols. These symbols appear in the right margin of the sheet. The symbols and their meanings are:

- (DR) Indicates discontinued rate
- (AT) Indicates addition to text
- (RT) Indicates removal of text
- (CR) Indicates change in rate
- (CP) Indicates change in practice

CANCELLED

(CT) Indicates change in text

(NR) Indicates new rate

(C) Indicates a correction

ublic Secure Commission

(MT) Indicates moved text

Other marginal codes are used to direct the schedule reader to a footnote for specific information.

#### TRADEMARKS AND SERVICE MARKS

The following marks, to the extent, if any, used throughout this schedule, are trademarks and service marks of American Telephone and Telegraph Company.

Trademarks

Service Marks

NONE

DATAPHONE® ACCUNET®

FILED

MAY 181992

MO. PUBLIC SETTICE COMM.

Issued: March 30, 1992

Effective: AFFIT-3072199222

WAY 1 6 1992

John W. Hamilton, Director

Preface Original Sheet 14

#### **PREFACE**

RECEIVED

EXPLANATION OF SYMBOLS

SEP 15 1991

### CODING OF TARIFF REVISIONS

MISSOUR

Revisions to this schedule are coded through the use of symbols ....These ervice Commission symbols appear in the right margin of the sheet. The symbols and their meanings are:

- (DR) Indicates discontinued rate
- (AT) Indicates addition to text
- (RT) Indicates removal of text
- (CR) Indicates change in rate
- (CP) Indicates change in practice
- (CT) Indicates change in text
- (NR) Indicates new rate
- Indicates a correction
- (MT) Indicates moved text

CANCELLED

MAY 16 1992 🗻

Public Service Commission MISSOURI

Other marginal codes are used to direct the schedule reader to a footnote for specific information.

#### TRADEMARKS AND SERVICE MARKS

The following marks, to the extent, if any, used throughout this schedule, are trademarks and service marks of American Telephone and Telegraph Company.

Trademarks

Service Marks

NONE

DATAPHONE® **ACCUNET®** 

DEC 3 1 1991

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE GENTL.

Issued:

Effective: NOV 0 1 1991

SEP 0 4 1991

John W. Hamilton, Director AT&T Communications of the Southwest, Inc. DEC 3 1 1991

Preface 1st Revised Sheet 15 Replacing Original Sheet 15

		יחסס	FACE		Replacing Original Sheet 15
EXPLANA	TI	ON OF ABBREVIATIONS	PACE		
ac	-	alternating current	LEC	-	Local Exchange Company
Adm.	-	Administrator	Mbps	-	megabits per second 1.3% 2 2
ASCII	-	American Standard Code for Information Interexchange	mcs	-	Microseconds
Amem		_	MF	-	Multifrequency Pulsing
AT&T	-	American Telephone and Telegraph Company	MHz	-	megahertz
bps	-	bits per second	MO	~	Missouri
dB	-	decibel	MTS	-	Message Telecommunications Service
dc	-	direct current	NPA	-	Numbering Plan Area
DS0	-	Digital Signal Level 0	NXX	-	Local Exchange Central Office Code
DS1	-	Digital Signal Level 1	PBX	-	Private Branch Exchange
DS3	-	Digital Signal Level 3	SWBT	-	Southwestern Bell
FCC	-	(F.C.C.) Federal Communications Commission	USOC	-	Uniform Service Order Code
Hz	-	hertz	V & H	-	Vertical and Horizontal
ICB	-	Individual Case Basis	WATS	-	Wide Area Telecommunications Service
IOC	-	Interoffice Channel	1W	-	One Way
kbps	-	kilobits per second	2W	-	Two Way
kHz	-	kilohertz			
LATA	-	Local Access and Transport Area	Ch	188	THE TO
LDMTS	-	Long Distance Message Telecommunications Service	Public	DEC	26 2002   EAY 16 1992   MU. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM.

Issued: March 30, 1992

Effective: 50, 1992

MAY 1 6 1992

Preface Original Sheet 15

	PREFACE
EXPLANATION OF ABBREVIATIONS	<b>P屋C窓沙屋</b> の LDMTS - Long Distance Message
ac - alternating current	Telecommunications Servicep 15 1991
Adm Administrator	LEC - Local Exchange Company MISSCUR!
·	Mbps - megabits per secondono Service Commission
ASCII - American Standard Code for Information Interexchange	Issued: mcs - Microseconds
The or macron Theer exemutings	John W. Hamilton, Director
AT&T - American Telephone and Telegraph Company	MF - MultifreAuancyonmulsingtions of the Southwes
	MHz - megahertz
bps - bits per second	MO – Missouri
dB - decibel	
dc - direct current	MTS - Message Telecommunications Service
DSO – Digital Signal Level O	NPA - Numbering Plan Area
DS1 – Digital Signal Level 1	NXX - Local Exchange Central Office
DS3 - Digital Signal Level 3	Code
•	PBX - Private Branch Exchange
FCC - (F.C.C.) Federal Communications Commission	SWBT - Southwestern Bell
Hz - hertz	USOC - Uniform Service Order Code
ICB - Individual Case Basis	V & H - Vertical and Horizontal
IOC - Interoffice Channel	WATS - Wide Area Telecommunications
kbps – kilobits per second	Service
· ·	1W - One Way CANCELLED
kHz - kilohertz	OVIAOTETER

2W

- Two Way

MAY 16 1992 BY INRS. **Public Service Commission** MISSOURI

FILED

DEL 3 1 1990.

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE PERCO.

-NOV-0-1-1991

DEC 2 1 1831

Area

LATA - Local Access and Transport

Preface 2nd Revised Sheet 16 Replacing 1st Revised Sheet 16 Wissouri Public Borde Commission

PREFACE

HOW TO USE THIS TARIFF

GENERAL

RECT WAY 04 1999

This tariff contains regulations and rates applicable to private line local channel services. A private line local channel service consists of the components furnished under this tariff as a unit for communications between two or more points.

#### TARIFF STRUCTURE

This tariff is subdivided into 18 major sections which describe the terms and conditions under which private line local channel services are offered. These sections are:

- Section 1. Application of Tariff defines the scope of this tariff.
- Section 2. General Regulations - the general regulations applicable to all local channel services offered in this tariff.
- General Description of Local Channel Services a general Section 3. description of the categories of local channel services offered in this tariff.
- Section 4. Channel Mileage Measurement - the regulations and procedures for measuring airline mileages for use in rate calculations.
- Section 5. Terrestrial 1.544 Mbps Local Channel Services - description, special regulations and rates.
- Digital Data Local Channel Services description, special Section 6. regulations and rates.
- Section 7. Regional Frame Relay Service - description, special regulations and rates.

Section 8. Voice Grade Local Channel Services - description, special regulations and rates.

Section 9. (Reserved for Future Use)

CANCELLED

Missouri Public Sorvice Commission

(CT)

FILED JUN 0 4 1999

Issued: May 5, 1999

Effective: June 4, 1999

Preface

1. A 13.5 TT 2

1st Revised Sheet 16

Replacing Original Sheet 16

#### PREFACE

#### HOW TO USE THIS TARIFF

#### **GENERAL**

This tariff contains regulations and rates applicable to private line local channel services. A private line local channel service consists of the components furnished under this tariff as a unit for communications between two or more points.

#### TARIFF STRUCTURE

This tariff is subdivided into 18 major sections which describe the terms and conditions under which private line local channel services are offered. These sections are:

Section 1. Application of Tariff - defines the scope of this tariff. (CT)

Section 2. General Regulations - the general regulations applicable to all local channel services offered in this tariff.

Section 3. General Description of Local Channel Services - a general description of the categories of local channel services offered in this tariff.

- Section 4. Channel Mileage Measurement the regulations and procedures for measuring airline mileages for use in rate calculations.
- Section 5. Terrestrial 1.544 Mbps Local Channel Services - description, special regulations and rates.
- Section 6. Digital Data Local Channel Services - description, special regulations and rates.
- Section 7. (Reserved for Future Use)
- Section 8. Voice Grade Local Channel Services description, special regulations and rates.

Section 9. (Reserved for Future Use)

CANCELLED

JUN_0 4 1999 blic Service Commission

FI ED

MY 161992

MU. PUBLIC SELVICE COMM.

Issued: March 30, 1992

Effective: FFTT 387 1992

MAY 1 6 1992

John W. Hamilton, Director

Preface Original Sheet 16

#### PREFACE

#### HOW TO USE THIS TARIFF

RECEMED

SEP 15 1991

#### **GENERAL**

This tariff contains regulations and rates applicable to private line wissourd local channel services. A private line local channel service constitutes Commission of the components furnished under this tariff as a unit for communications between two or more points.

#### TARIFF STRUCTURE

This tariff is subdivided into 18 major sections which describe the terms and conditions under which private line local channel services are offered. These sections are:

- Section 1. Application of Tariff defines the scope of this schedule.
- Section 2. General Regulations the general regulations applicable to all local channel services offered in this tariff.
- Section 3. General Description of Local Channel Services a general description of the categories of local channel services offered in this tariff.
- Section 4. Channel Mileage Measurement the regulations and procedures for measuring airline mileages for use in rate calculations.
- Section 5. Terrestrial 1.544 Mbps Local Channel Services description, special regulations and rates.
- Section 6. Digital Data Local Channel Services description, special regulations and rates.
- Section 7. (Reserved for Future Use)
- Section 8. Voice Grade Local Channel Services description, special regulations and rates.
- Section 9. (Reserved for Future Use)

CANCELLED

MAY 16 1992 #

BY JOHR.S. 16FILED

Public Service Commission
MISSOURI DEC 3 1 1990

annument Office

MA PUBLIC SERVICE GO. S.

Issued: SEP 0 4 1991

Effective: NOV 0 1 1991

John W. Hamilton, Director AT&T Communications of the Southwest, Inc.

CER CA TON

Preface

4th Revised Sheet 17

Replacing 3rd Revised Sheet 17

#### PREFACE

#### **HOW TO USE THIS TARIFF** (Continued)

#### Missouri Public Bervice Commiscies

#### TARIFF STRUCTURE (Continued)

RECO WAY 0 4 1999

Section 10. (Reserved for Future Use)

Section 11. (Reserved for Future Use)

Section 12. Terrestrial 45 Mbps Local Channel Services - descriptions, special regulations and rates.

Section 13. AT&T Local Channel Sonet Services - descriptions, special (CT) regulations and rates.

Section 14. Promotional Offerings

Section 15. (Reserved for Future Use)

Section 16. ACCUNET Generic Digital Access Services - descriptions, special regulations and rates.

Section 17. (Reserved for Future Use)

Section 18. Additional Administrative and Operational Functions - descriptions, special regulations and rates that apply to additional administrative and operational functions.

#### LOCATION OF MATERIAL

To locate material in this tariff, refer to the Master Table of Contents for the number of the Section desired. For a more precise listing, refer to the detailed Table of Contents which starts on Table of Contents Sheet

#### ABBREVIATIONS AND DEFINITIONS

In the front of this tariff is a list of the abbreviations used in the tariff (see Explanation of Abbreviations, Sheet 15). In addition, the General Regulations section contains a Definitions sub-section which defines certain technical terms and terms which have a specific meaning within the context of this tariff (see Definition of Terms, Section 2.10).

U Mssion

Micsouri Fublic Sorvice Commission

FILED JUN 04 1999

Preface

3rd Revised Sheet 17 Replacing 2nd Revised Sheet 17

PREFACE

RECEIVED

**HOW TO USE THIS TARIFF** (Continued)

TARIFF STRUCTURE (Continued)

MAY 13 1994

MISSOURI

Section 10. (Reserved for Future Use)

Public Service Commission

Section 11. (Reserved for Future Use)

Section 12. Terrestrial 45 Mbps Local Channel Services - descriptions, special regulations and rates.

CANCELLED

Section 13. (Reserved for Future Use)

Section 14. Promotional Offerings

Section 15. (Reserved for Future Use)

JUN 0 4 1999 BV4428#17

Section 16. ACCUNET Generic Digital Access Services - descriptions, special (CT) regulations and rates.

Section 17. (Reserved for Future Use)

Section 18. Additional Administrative and Operational Functions descriptions, special regulations and rates that apply to additional administrative and operational functions.

#### LOCATION OF MATERIAL

To locate material in this tariff, refer to the Master Table of Contents for the number of the Section desired. For a more precise listing, refer to the detailed Table of Contents which starts on Table of Contents Sheet 2.

#### ABBREVIATIONS AND DEFINITIONS

In the front of this tariff is a list of the abbreviations used in the tariff (see Explanation of Abbreviations, Sheet 15). In addition, the General Regulations section contains a Definitions sub-section which define technical terms and terms which have a specific meaning within the this tariff (see Definition of Terms, Section 2.10).

JUN .1 6 1994

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

Issued: May 13, 1994

Effective: Sun

Preface

2nd Revised Sheet 17

Replacing 1st Revised Sheet 17

#### PREFACE

#### <u>HOW TO USE THIS TARIFF</u> (Continued)

即是言意识的

JUL 17 1932

Mark Jura Commission

TARIFF STRUCTURE (Continued)

Section 10. (Reserved for Future Use)

Section 11. (Reserved for Future Use)

Section 12. Terrestrial 45 Mbps Local Channel Services - descriptions, CANCELLED

special regulations and rates.

(CT)

(CT)

Section 13. (Reserved for Future Use)

Section 14. Promotional Offerings

Section 16. Digital 56/64 kbps Local Channel Services Commission special regulations and rates.

Section 17. (Reserved for Future Use)

Section 18. Additional Administrative and Operational Functions descriptions, special regulations and rates that apply to additional administrative and operational functions.

#### LOCATION OF MATERIAL

To locate material in this tariff, refer to the Master Table of Contents for the number of the Section desired. For a more precise listing, refer to the detailed Table of Contents which starts on Table of Contents Sheet 2.

#### ABBREVIATIONS AND DEFINITIONS

In the front of this tariff is a list of the abbreviations used in the tariff (see Explanation of Abbreviations, Sheet 15). In addition, the General Regulations section contains a Definitions sub-section which defines certain technical terms and terms which have a specific meaning within the context of this tariff (see Definition of Terms, Section 2.10).

TUG IT TEE?

Issued:

JUL 1 7 1992

Effective: AUG 1 7 1992

Carroll O'Neal, Director

Preface

MAR 35 7272

1st Revised Sheet 17 Replacing Original Sheet 17

PREFACE

**HOW TO USE THIS TARIFF** (Continued)

TARIFF STRUCTURE (Continued)

Section 10. (Reserved for Future Use)

Section 11. (Reserved for Future Use)

Section 12. (Reserved for Future Use)

Section 13. (Reserved for Future Use)

Section 14. Promotional Offerings

Section 15. (Reserved for Future Use)

CANCELLED

AUG 17 1992

Public Service Gear

Principle

Section 16. Digital 56/64 kbps Local Channel Services - descriptions, special regulations and rates.

Section 17. (Reserved for Future Use)

Section 18. Additional Administrative and Operational Functions - descriptions, special regulations and rates that apply to additional administrative and operational functions.

#### LOCATION OF MATERIAL

To locate material in this tariff, refer to the Master Table of Contents for the number of the Section desired. For a more precise listing, refer to the detailed Table of Contents which starts on Table of Contents Sheet 2.

#### ABBREVIATIONS AND DEFINITIONS

In the front of this tariff is a list of the abbreviations used in the tariff (see Explanation of Abbreviations, Sheet 15). In addition, the General Regulations section contains a Definitions sub-section which defines certain technical terms and terms which have a specific meaning within the context of this tariff (see Definition of Terms, Section 2.10). (CT)

**FITTED** 

173Y 101992

MIL PUBLIC SECURE COMM.

Issued: March 30, 1992

Effective: April 30-1992

MAY 1 6 1992

John W. Hamilton, Director

Preface Original Sheet 17

#### **PREFACE**

**HOW TO USE THIS TARIFF** (Continued)

RECEIVED

TARIFF STRUCTURE (Continued)

SEP 15 1991

Section 10. (Reserved for Future Use)

MISSOURI

Section 11. (Reserved for Future Use)

Public Service Commission

Section 12. (Reserved for Future Use)

CANCELLED

Section 13. (Reserved for Future Use)

MAY 16 1992

Section 14. Promotional Offerings

BY LOT R. S. 17

Section 15. (Reserved for Future Use)

Public Service Commission MISSOURI

Section 16. Digital 56/64 kbps Local Channel Services - descriptions, special regulations and rates.

Section 17. (Reserved for Future Use)

Section 18. Additional Administrative and Operational Functions - descriptions, special regulations and rates that apply to additional administrative and operational functions.

#### LOCATION OF MATERIAL

To locate material in this tariff, refer to the Master Table of Contents for the number of the Section desired. For a more precise listing, refer to the detailed Table of Contents which starts on Table of Contents Sheet 2.

#### ABBREVIATIONS AND DEFINITIONS

In the front of this tariff is a list of the abbreviations used in the tariff (see Explanation of Abbreviations, Sheet 15). In addition, the General Regulations section contains a Definitions sub-section which defines certain technical terms and terms which have a specific meaning within the context of this schedule (see Definition of Terms, Section 2.10).

FILED

DEC **3** 1 1991.

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMMAN.

Issued: SEP 0 4 1991

Effective: NOV-0-1-1991

John W. Hamilton, Director AT&T Communications of the Southwest, Inc.

DEC 3 1 1991

Preface 1st Revised Sheet 18 Replacing Original Sheet 18

645 31 ECZ

#### **PREFACE**

**HOW TO USE THIS TARIFF** (Continued)

#### TECHNICAL PUBLICATION INFORMATION

The issue and availability dates of the Technical Publications referenced in this tariff are as follows:

<u>Publication Number</u>	<u>Issue Date</u>	Date Available to Public
41004	October 1973	October 1973
43202	May 1985	June 1, 1985
43802	July 1982	August 1, 1982
54016	March 1986	May 2, 1986
62120	April 1984	April 1984
62310	September 1983	October 1983
62411	October 1985	December 12, 1985
62501	December 1983	March 15, 1984
62501, Addendum	March 1984	April 1984
62503	December 1983	March 15, 1984
62503, Addendum	March 1984	April 1984
62504	December 1983	March 15, 1984
62504, Addendum	March 1984	April 1984
62505	December 1983	January 1984
62505, Addendum	March 1984	April 1984
PUB AS No. 1, Issue II	May 1984	May 1984
Compatibility Bulletin 119	October 1979	November 1, 1979
Bellcore Technical Reference		
TR-NPL 000335, Revision 2	November 1987	November 1987
Bellcore Technical Reference		
TR-NPL 000336, Issue 1	October 1987	October 1987

The Technical Publications listed above, except PUB AS No. 1, Issue II, and Bellcore Technical References TR-NPL 000335, Revision 2, and TR-NPL 000336, Issue 1, may be ordered from:

AT&T CIC

G.P.O. Box 19901

Indianapolis, IN 46219

CANCELLED

PUB AS No. 1 may be obtained from the National Exchange Carrier Association, Inc., Director, Tariff and Regulatory Matters, 100 S. Jefferson Road, Whippany, NJ 07981 and from the F.C.C.'s commercial contractor.

Bellcore Technical References TR-NPL 000335, Revision 2, and TR-NPL 000336, Issue 1, may be obtained from Bellcore Customer Service, 60 New England Avenue, Piscataway, NJ 08854-4196.

MAY 131992

MO. PUBLIC SETVICE COMM.

Issued: March 30, 1992

Effective: Avil 30, 1992

MAY 1 6 1992

Preface Original Sheet 18

#### PREFACE

HOW TO USE THIS TARIFF (Continued)

RECEIVED

SEP 15 1991

#### TECHNICAL PUBLICATION INFORMATION

The issue and availability dates of the Technical Publications referenced in this tariff are as follows:

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

Publication Number	<u> Issue Date</u>	Date Available to Public	<u>c</u>
41004 43202 43802 54016 62120 62310 62411 62501 62501, Addendum 62503 62503, Addendum 62504 62504, Addendum 62505 62505, Addendum PUB AS No. 1, Issue II Compatibility Bulletin 119 Bellcore Technical Reference TR-NPL 000335, Revision 2 Bellcore Technical Reference TR-NPL 000336, Issue 1	October 1973 May 1985 July 1982 March 1986 April 1984 September 1983 October 1985 December 1983 March-1984 December 1983 March 1984 December 1983 March 1984 December 1983 March 1984 December 1983 March 1984 October 1979 November 1987	October 1973 June 1, 1985 August 1, 1982 May 2, 1986 April 1984 October 1983 December 12, 1985 March 15, 1984 April 1984 March 15, 1984 April 1984 April 1984 April 1984 January 1984 April 1984 April 1984 April 1984 April 1984 April 1984 April 1984 April 1984 April 1984	CANCELLED  MAY 16 1992  BY LOTAL TO BE COmmission MISSOURI

The Technical Publications listed above, except PUB AS No. 1, Issue II, and Bellcore Technical References TR-NPL 000335, Revision 2, and TR-NPL 000336, Issue 1, may be ordered from:

AT&T CIC

G.P.O. Box 19901

Indianapolis, IN 46219

PUB AS No. 1 may be obtained from the National Exchange Carrier Association, Inc., Director, Tariff and Regulatory Matters, 100 S. Jefferson Road, Whippany, NJ 07981 and from the F.C.C.'s commercial contractor.

Bellcore Technical References TR-NPL 000335, Revision 2, and TR-NPL 000336, Issue 1, may be obtained from Bellcore Customer Service, 60 New England Avenue, Piscataway, NJ 08854-4196.

DEU 3 I 1990

TO. POBLIC SERVICE COMMA

Issued: STP 2 4 MET

Effective: NOV 0.1 1991

John W. Hamilton, Director AT&T Communications of the Southwest, Inc.

DEC 3 1 1891

Preface 1st Revised Sheet 19 Replacing Original Sheet 19

11, 11, 11, 11, 11

#### PREFACE

#### HOW TO USE THIS TARIFF (Continued)

#### FORMAT

#### Α. SHEET NUMBERING

Sheet numbers appear in the upper-right corner of the sheet. Sheets are numbered sequentially. When a new sheet is added between existing sheets with whole numbers, a decimal is added. For example, a new sheet added between sheets 34 and 35 would be 34.1.

#### В. SHEET REVISION NUMBERS

Revision numbers also appear in the upper-right corner of the sheet. These numbers are used to determine the most current sheet version on file with the Missouri Public Service Commission. For example, 4th Revised Sheet 34 cancels 3rd Revised Sheet 34.

#### C. NUMBERING SEQUENCE

There are nine levels of alpha-numeric coding. Each level is subservient to its next higher level. The following is an example of the numbering sequence used in this tariff.

2.1

2.1.1

2.1.1.A.

2.1.1.A.1.

2.1.1.A.1.a. 2.1.1.A.1.a.(1)

2.1.1.A.1.a.(1)(a)

CANCELLED

DEC 26 2002

FILLO

ENY 161992

MO. PUBLIC SETVICE COMM.

Issued: March 30, 1992

Effective: April 30, 1992

Preface Original Sheet 19

#### PREFACE

RECEIVED

**HOW TO USE THIS TARIFF** (Continued)

SEP 15 1991

**FORMAT** 

MISSOUR

A. SHEET NUMBERING

Public Service Commission

Sheet numbers appear in the upper-right corner of the sheet. Sheets are numbered sequentially. When a new sheet is added between existing sheets with whole numbers, a decimal is added. For example, a new sheet added between sheets 34 and 35 would be 34.1.

B. SHEET REVISION NUMBERS

Revision numbers also appear in the upper-right corner of the sheet. These numbers are used to determine the most current sheet version on file with the Missouri Public Service Commission. For example, 4th Revised Sheet 34 cancels 3rd Revised Sheet 34.

C. NUMBERING SEQUENCE

There are nine levels of alpha-numeric coding. Each level is subservient to its next higher level. The following is an example of the numbering sequence used in this tariff.

2 2.1 2.1.1 2.1.1.A. 2.1.1.A.1.(a) 2.1.1.A.1.(a) I. 2.1.1.A.1.(a) I.(i) 2.1.1.A.1.(a) I.(i)

CANCELLED

MAY 16 1992_

BY Lot R.S. 19

Public Service Commission MISSOURI

FILED

DEC 3 1 1991

MO PUBLIC SERVICE GOME.

Issued: SEP 0 4 1991

Effective: NOV-0-1.1991

John W. Hamilton, Director AT&T Communications of the Southwest, Inc.

DEC 3 1 1991

Preface 1st Revised Sheet 20 Replacing Original Sheet 20

1.73

#### PREFACE

HOW TO USE THIS TARIFF (Continued)

FORMAT (Continued)

D. REFERENCES TO OTHER SECTIONS AND OTHER TARIFFS

Whenever reference is made to other sections, subsections or subsubsections within this tariff the location is listed in its entirety (i.e., Section 6.1.5). For reference to other tariffs, the tariff name and location is listed in its entirety, (i.e., AT&T F.C.C. No. 10).

When reference is made to an item within the same sub-subsection it is not necessary to repeat the sequence leading to that subsection, only the specific location of the referenced item is listed (i.e., C.1.(b) preceding).

CANCILLED

DEC 26 ZOZZ SYNOHAY

FRED

MAY 101992

MO. PUBLIC SET VICE DOMM.

Issued: March 30, 1992

Effective: 1992

MAY 1 6 1992

Preface Original Sheet 20

#### **PREFACE**

HOW TO USE THIS TARIFF (Continued)

RECEIVED

FORMAT (Continued)

SEP 15 1991

D. REFERENCES TO OTHER SECTIONS AND OTHER TARIFFS

MISSOURI
Public Service Commission

Whenever reference is made to other sections, subsections or sub-subsections within this tariff the location is listed in its entirety (i.e., Section 6.1.5). For reference to other tariffs, the tariff name and location is listed in its entirety, (i.e., AT&T F.C.C. No. 10).

When reference is made to an item within the same sub-subsection it is not necessary to repeat the sequence leading to that subsection, only the specific location of the referenced item is listed (i.e., C.1.(b) preceding).

CANCELLED

MAY 16 1992

BY 10+ R.S. = 20

Public Service Commission MISSOURI

FILED

DEC \$ 1 1891.

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE TO

Issued:

SEP 0 4 1991

Effective:

John W. Hamilton, Director AT&T Communications of the Southwest, Inc.

DEC 3 1 1991

# Missouri Public

Section 1

2nd Revised Sheet 21

Replacing 1st Revised Sheet 21

SECTION RECAPPLICATION OF TARIFF

# 1.1 GENERAL INFORMATION Service Commission

This tariff contains a general statement relative to the filing of rates and regulations, the territory served and service rendered, and the availability of tariff pages.

Effective July 31, 2001 all references herein to AT&T FCC Tariffs, insofar as the service offering set forth in the AT&T FCC tariffs have been or become detariffed, shall be construed to be references to the AT&T Business Services Guides located at <a href="http://www.att.com/servicguide/business">http://www.att.com/servicguide/business</a>.

(TA)

(TA)

This tariff contains the regulations and rates applicable to Private Line Local Channel Services furnished within a LATA for intrastate communication. Local Channel services are furnished:

- To connect Customer premises or to connect Customer premises to AT&T Central Offices for use with Private Line Services furnished under Private Line Services Tariff P.S.C. Mo. No. 9.
- To provide an access coordination function(s) on channels provided by the Customer which are the equivalent of those offered herein.

#### 1.1.1 APPLICABILITY

Applicable to intrastate private line service or channels furnished or made available by the Company, over facilities wholly within or partly within and partly without the State of Missouri, between stations, all of said stations being within the authorized territory of the Company in Missouri.

#### 1.1.2 FILING OF RATES AND REGULATIONS

The rates and charges applicable at any given time are covered in this tariff furnished to the Missouri Public Service Commission by the Company.

Prior to the effective date of any changes in the rates and charges, the Company will furnish the Commission a new tariff reflecting the changed rates and charges.

CANCELLED

Missouri Public

FILED JUL 31 2001

Gervice Commission

Issued: July 1, 2001

Effective: July 31, 2001

Leslie Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Chicago, Illinois

Section 1 1st Revised Sheet 21 Replacing Original Sheet 21

1. 4E 77 17?

(CT)

#### SECTION 1 - APPLICATION OF TARIFF

#### 1.1 GENERAL INFORMATION

This tariff contains a general statement relative to the filing of rates and regulations, the territory served and service rendered, and the availability of tariff pages.

This tariff contains the regulations and rates applicable to Private Line Local Channel Services furnished within a LATA for intrastate communication. Local Channel services are furnished:

- To connect Customer premises or to connect Customer premises to AT&T Central Offices for use with Private Line Services furnished under Private Line Services Tariff P.S.C. Mo. No. 9.
- To provide an access coordination function(s) on channels provided by the Customer which are the equivalent of those offered herein.

#### 1.1.1 APPLICABILITY

Applicable to intrastate private line service or channels furnished or made available by the Company, over facilities wholly within or partly within and partly without the State of Missouri, between stations, all of said stations being within the authorized territory of the Company in Missouri.

#### 1.1.2 FILING OF RATES AND REGULATIONS

The rates and charges applicable at any given time are covered in this tariff furnished to the Missouri Public Service Commission by the Company.

Prior to the effective date of any changes in the rates and charges, the Company will furnish the Commission a new tariff reflecting the changed rates and charges.

CANCELLED

JUL 3 1 2001

212 RS 21 Public Service Commission

MISSOURI

FILED

MAY 101992

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM.

Issued: March 30, 1992

Effective: wheels for 1992

Section 1 Original Sheet 21

# SECTION 1 - APPLICATION OF TARIFF

RECEIVED

1.1 GENERAL INFORMATION

SEP 15 1991

This tariff contains a general statement relative to the filing of rates and regulations, the territory served and service WISSOURI rendered, and the availability of tariff pages.

This tariff contains the regulations and rates applicable to Private Line Local Channel Services furnished within a LATA for intrastate communication. Local Channel services are furnished:

- To connect Customer premises or to connect Customer premises to AT&T Central Offices for use with Private Line Services furnished under Private Line Services Tariff 9.
- To provide an access coordination function(s) on channels CANCELLED provided by the Customer which are the equivalent of those offered herein.

  MAY 16 1992

#### 1.1.1 APPLICABILITY

'ublic Service Commission

Applicable to intrastate private line service or channels MISSOURI furnished or made available by the Company, over facilities wholly within or partly within and partly without the State of Missouri, between stations, all of said stations being within the authorized territory of the Company in Missouri.

#### 1.1.2 FILING OF RATES AND REGULATIONS

The rates and charges applicable at any given time are covered in this tariff furnished to the Missouri Public Service Commission by the Company.

Prior to the effective date of any changes in the rates and charges, the Company will furnish the Commission a new tariff reflecting the changed rates and charges.

FILED

DEC 3 1 1891

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE TRANS.

Issued: SEP 0 4 1991

Effective: NOV-0-1-1991

DEC 8 1 1991

Section 1

RAR OF THE

1st Revised Sheet 22 Replacing Original Sheet 22

#### SECTION 1 - APPLICATION OF TARIFF

# 1.1 GENERAL INFORMATION (Continued)

# 1.1.3 TERRITORY SERVED - SERVICE RENDERED - REGULATIONS

The Company renders private line services and channels throughout the territory served by it as shown in its tariffs which include a description of the service furnished and filed herewith.

Service is furnished to service points within or outside local exchange areas and within or between the Local Access and Transport Areas (LATAs) in the State of Missouri. Such service points are set forth in AT&T Tariff F.C.C. No. 10.

The procedure which will be followed by the Company in rendering service is set forth in Section 2 which includes definitions explaining phrases and terms used.

Each page bears an issuing date and the date upon which it became effective.

CANCELLED

FIED

MAY 131992

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM.

Issued: March 30, 1992

Effective: The Total Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the Company of the

Section 1 Original Sheet 22

# SECTION 1 - APPLICATION OF TARIFF

1.1 GENERAL INFORMATION (Continued) SEP 15 1991

1.1.3 TERRITORY SERVED - SERVICE RENDERED - REGULATIONS MISSOUR

The Company renders private line services and channel Puthhoughoute Commission the territory served by it as should be commission. the territory served by it as shown in its tariffs which include a description of the service furnished and filed herewith.

Service is furnished to service points within or outside local exchange areas and within or between the Local Access and Transport Areas (LATAs) in the State of Missouri. Such service points are set forth in AT&T Tariff F.C.C. No. 10.

The procedure which will be followed by the Company in rendering service is set forth in Section 2 which includes definitions explaining phrases and terms used.

Each page bears an issuing date and the date upon which it became effective.

CANCELLED

MAY 16 1992

BY Lot RS 2 **Public Service Commission** MISSOURI

FILED

DEC 3 1990

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM.

SEP 0 4 1991 Issued:

Effective: NOV-0-1 1991

Section 2 1st Revised Sheet 23

. . . . . .

1. 15 1 1 1 1 2

Replacing Original Sheet 23

# SECTION 2 - GENERAL REGULATIONS

#### 2.1 UNDERTAKING OF AT&T

#### 2.1.1 GENERAL

A local channel service may (1) permit the transmission of communications within a LATA between a Customer's premises and an AT&T Central Office, or between Customer premises, or (2) consist solely of an access coordination function(s) when the Customer elects to provide channels equivalent to those offered herein.

All local channel services are provided on a monthly basis.

AT&T does not transmit messages. However, the channels it furnishes may be used for that purpose.

#### 2.1.2 TRANSMISSION MEDIUM

AT&T selects and/or arranges for the facilities and/or equipment used to provide service. Any suitable technology or combination of technologies may be used. When AT&T provides the channels it may modify or change the facilities and equipment at any time subject to the regulations in Section 2.4.2 following.

#### 2.1.3 PROVISION OF LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE

The services offered under this tariff are subject to the availability of suitable facilities.

FILED

MAY 131992

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM.

Issued: March 30, 1992

Effective: 1992

Section 2 Original Sheet 23

# SECTION 2 - GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.1 UNDERTAKING OF AT&T RECEIVED

2.1.1 GENERAL

SEP 15 1991

MISSOURI A local channel service may (1) permit the transmission of communications within a LATA between a Customer's premises, and carice Commission AT&T central office, or between Customer premises, or (2) consist solely of an access coordination function(s) when the Customer elects to provide channels equivalent to those offered herein.

All local channel services are provided on a monthly basis.

AT&T does not transmit messages. However, the channels it furnishes may be used for that purpose.

2.1.2 TRANSMISSION MEDIUM

AT&T selects and/or arranges for the facilities and/or equipment used to provide service. Any suitable technology or combination of technologies may be used. When AT&T provides the channels it may modify or change the facilities and equipment at any time subject to the regulations in Section 2.4.2 following.

2.1.3 PROVISION OF LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE

The services offered under this tariff are subject to the availability of suitable facilities.

CANCELLED

MAY 16 1992

BY Lat R.S. +23

**Public Service Commission** MISSOURI

FILED

DEC 3 1 1995

NO. PUBLIC SERVICE 時期 [7]。

Issued: SEP 0 4 1991

Effective: _NOV-0-1-1991 DEC 3 1 1991

John W. Hamilton, Director AT&T Communications of the Southwest, Inc.

Section 2 1st Revised Sheet 24 Replacing Original Sheet 24

#### SECTION 2 - GENERAL REGULATIONS

- 2.1 UNDERTAKING OF AT&T (Continued)
  - 2.1.3 PROVISION OF LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE (Continued)
    - A. ENGINEERING, INSTALLATION AND MAINTENANCE

AT&T fully supports the local channel services provided under this tariff and will arrange for the engineering, installation and maintenance of such services. No Customer or User is authorized to perform those functions or to rearrange, disconnect or remove a local channel service without AT&T's written consent. AT&T will assure that each local channel service functions properly within its specified transmission or signaling parameters. The technical characteristics and specifications for each category of local channel service are described in the respective local channel service sections.

#### 1. ENGINEERING

AT&T will assure that a local channel service is engineered to meet its transmission parameters and/or equipment specifications. Certain technical information is published regarding local channel service which the Customer can obtain in the form of Technical Publications, as specified in this tariff (see Technical Publication Information, Sheet 18). Additional information concerning the make-up of a local channel service may also be ordered by the Customer (see Provision of a Design Layout Report, Section 18.2.8).

CAMCELLES COR ASY SELON CAMES CON CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF CONTROL OF

MAY 16 1992

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM.

Issued: March 30, 1992

Effective: APTIL 30, 1992

Section 2 Original Sheet 24

# <u>SECTION 2</u> - GENERAL REGULATIONS

RECEIVED

2.1 UNDERTAKING OF AT&T (Continued)

SEP 15 1991

2.1.3 PROVISION OF LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE (Continued)

MISSOUR!
Public Service Commission

A. ENGINEERING, INSTALLATION AND MAINTENANCE

AT&T fully supports the local channel services provided under this tariff and will arrange for the engineering, installation and maintenance of such services. No Customer or User is authorized to perform those functions or to rearrange, disconnect or remove a local channel service without AT&T's written consent. AT&T will assure that each local channel service functions properly within its specified transmission or signaling parameters. The technical characteristics and specifications for each category of local channel service are described in the respective local channel service sections.

# 1. ENGINEERING

AT&T will assure that a local channel service is engineered to meet its transmission parameters and/or equipment specifications. Certain technical information is published regarding local channel service which the Customer can obtain in the form of Technical Publications, as specified in this tariff (see Technical Publication Information, Sheet 18). Additional information concerning the make-up of a local channel service may also be ordered by the Customer (see Provision of a Design Layout Report, Section 18.2.8).

CANCELLED

MAY 16 1992

Public Service Commission

MISSOURI

PH.ED

UEC 3 1 1990

J. PUBLIC SERVICE POSTE

Issued: SEP 0 4 1991

Effective: 10V-0-1-1991

Section 2

1st Revised Sheet 25

Replacing Original Sheet 25

### SECTION 2 - GENERAL REGULATIONS

F-21 (2.17)

心部 江南党

2.1 UNDERTAKING OF AT&T (Continued)

2.1.3 PROVISION OF LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE (Continued)

A. ENGINEERING, INSTALLATION AND MAINTENANCE (Continued)

2. INSTALLATION

AT&T will schedule installation activity to meet the due date of the local channel service. If the Customer's request that installation activity be performed at other than AT&T's scheduled time results in premium payment for labor, additional charges will apply (see Additional Installation/Maintenance Functions, Section 18.2.2).

The local channels provided under this tariff (a) will include any entrance cable or drop wiring and wire or intrabuilding cable to that point where provision is made for termination of the Local Exchange Company's outside distribution network facilities at a suitable location inside a Customer's premises and (b) will be installed to such point of termination.

#### 3. MAINTENANCE

AT&T will arrange for the maintenance and repair of local channel services. The testing of a service which is routed through an AT&T Central Office will be made from that office. However, when the Customer orders a local channel service, which does not connect through an AT&T Central Office, AT&T's ability to test and restore that service is diminished. In such cases, however, AT&T will arrange for the appropriate tests to be performed by the Local Exchange Company(ies) involved.

MAY 161992

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM.

Issued: March 30, 1992

Effective: APTI 30, 1992

Section 2 Original Sheet 25

# SECTION 2 - GENERAL REGULATIONS

RECEIVED

2.1 UNDERTAKING OF AT&T (Continued)

SEP 15 1991

2.1.3 PROVISION OF LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE (Continued)

MISSOURI

A. ENGINEERING, INSTALLATION AND MAINTENANCE (Continued)

ruptic Service Commission

#### 2. INSTALLATION

AT&T will schedule installation activity to meet the due date of the local channel service. If the Customer's request that installation activity be performed at other than AT&T's scheduled time results in premium payment for labor, additional charges will apply (see Additional Installation/Maintenance Functions, Section 18.2.2).

The local channels provided under this tariff (a) will include any entrance cable or drop wiring and wire or intrabuilding cable to that point where provision is made for termination of the Local Exchange Company's outside distribution network facilities at a suitable location inside a Customer's premises and (b) will be installed to such point of termination.

#### MAINTENANCE

AT&T will arrange for the maintenance and repair of local channel services. The testing of a service which is routed through an AT&T Central Office will be made from that office. However, when the Customer orders a local channel service, which does not connect through an AT&T Central Office, AT&T's ability to test and restore that service is diminished. In such cases, however, AT&T will arrange for the appropriate tests to be performed by the Local Exchange Company(ies) involved.

CANCELLED

MAY 16 1992 _

BY Jot R.S. 25

Public Service Commission MISSOURI

FILED

DEC SIRR

.J. FUOLIC SERVICE COMM.

Issued: SEP 0 4 1991

Effective: NOV 0 1 1991

Section 2 1st Revised Sheet 26 Replacing Original Sheet 26

心理 " 下之

#### SECTION 2 - GENERAL REGULATIONS

- 2.1 UNDERTAKING OF AT&T (Continued)
  - 2.1.3 PROVISION OF LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE (Continued)
    - A. ENGINEERING, INSTALLATION AND MAINTENANCE (Continued)
      - MAINTENANCE (Continued)

If a trouble condition occurs, the Customer is responsible for determining if the trouble is in any Customer Equipment or Customer-provided communications system which is connected at the Customer's premises. A Maintenance of Service Charge will apply if, at the Customer's request, a repair person is dispatched to the Customer's premises and testing discloses that the local channel is functioning correctly (see Maintenance of Service Charge, Section 18.2.4). No charge will apply, however, if at a later time the trouble condition is actually determined to be a malfunction of any AT&T-provided private line service.

2.1.4 THROUGH TRANSMISSION OF SIGNALS

AT&T is responsible for engineering, operating and maintaining the service it provides. It is also responsible for the quality of transmission and/or signaling on the service it provides.

- 2.1.5 LIMITATIONS ON THE PROVISION OF A LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE
  - A. AVAILABILITY

A local channel service is offered subject to the availability of the facilities and equipment required to provide the service.

When Special Construction is necessary, the provisions and charges as set forth in Private Line Services Tariff P.S.C. Mo. No. 9 will (CT) apply.

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM.

Issued: March 30, 1992

Effective: The South South 1992

Section 2 Original Sheet 26

# SECTION 2 - GENERAL REGULATIONS

PECEIVED

2.1 UNDERTAKING OF AT&T (Continued)

SEP 15 1991

2.1.3 PROVISION OF LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE (Continued)

MISSOURI

- A. ENGINEERING, INSTALLATION AND MAINTENANCE (Continued) 'uplic Service Commission
  - MAINTENANCE (Continued)

If a trouble condition occurs, the Customer is responsible for determining if the trouble is in any Customer Equipment or Customer-provided communications system which is connected at the Customer's premises. A Maintenance of Service Charge will apply if, at the Customer's request, a repair person is dispatched to the Customer's premises and testing discloses that the local channel is functioning correctly (see Maintenance of Service Charge, Section 18.2.4). No charge will apply, however, if at a later time the trouble condition is actually determined to be a malfunction of any AT&T-provided private line service.

2.1.4 THROUGH TRANSMISSION OF SIGNALS

AT&T is responsible for engineering, operating and maintaining the service it provides. It is also responsible for the quality of transmission and/or signaling on the service it provides.

- 2.1.5 LIMITATIONS ON THE PROVISION OF A LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE
  - A. AVAILABILITY

A local channel service is offered subject to the availability of the facilities and equipment required to provide the service.

When Special Construction is necessary, the provisions and charges as set forth in Tariff 9 of this tariff will apply.

**CANCELLED** 

MAY 16 1992

BY let R.S. 26

Public Service Commission MISSOURI FILED

UEU 3 1 1889

- JOHN SERVICE SPORTS

Issued: SEP 0 4 1991

Effective: NOV 0-1 1991

DEC 3 1 1991

John W. Hamilton, Director AT&T Communications of the Southwest, Inc.

Section 2

2nd Revised Sheet 27

Replacing 1st Revised Sheet 127 ED

#### SECTION 2 - GENERAL REGULATIONS

MAY 13 1994

2.1 UNDERTAKING OF AT&T (Continued)

MISSOURI

- 2.1.5 LIMITATIONS ON THE PROVISION OF A LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE C Carvida Commission
  - B. RESTORATION OF LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES

In the event of failure, local channel services will be restored in compliance with Part 64, Subpart D, of the FCC's Rules and Regulations (see Telecommunications Service Priority (TSP) (CT) Provisioning/Restoration Priority Charges, Section 18.2.5). (CT)

C. HAZARDOUS LOCATIONS

A local channel will not be furnished at a location AT&T considers hazardous (e.g., explosive atmosphere environments). In such cases, AT&T, if so requested, will terminate the local channel at a mutually agreeable alternate location. The Customer will then be responsible for extension of the local channel to the hazardous location.

2.1.6 TRANSFER OR ASSIGNMENT

A local channel service may be transferred or assigned to a new Customer, provided that:

- A. The Customer of record (former Customer) requests in writing that AT&T transfer or assign the local channel service to the new Customer.
- B. The new Customer notifies AT&T in writing that it agrees to assume all obligations of the former Customer at the time of transfer or assignment. These obligations include: (1) all outstanding indebtedness for the local channel service, (2) the unexpired portion of any applicable minimum payment period(s), and (3) any applicable termination liability(ies).

FILED

x7 mission Jun .1 6 1994

MISSOURI
Public Service Commission

Issued: May 13, 1994

Effective.

JUN 1 6 1994

Section 2

A. 一点 医原体

B.M. 1977

1st Revised Sheet 27

Replacing Original Sheet 27

#### SECTION 2 - GENERAL REGULATIONS

- 2.1 UNDERTAKING OF AT&T (Continued)
  - 2.1.5 LIMITATIONS ON THE PROVISION OF A LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE (Continued)
    - RESTORATION OF LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES

In the event of failure, local channel services will be restored in compliance with Part 64, Subpart D, of the FCC's Rules and Regulations (see Restoration Priority Charges, Section 18.2.5).

C. HAZARDOUS LOCATIONS

A local channel will not be furnished at a location AT&T considers hazardous (e.g., explosive atmosphere environments). In such cases, AT&T, if so requested, will terminate the local channel at a mutually agreeable alternate location. The Customer will then be responsible for extension of the local channel to the hazardous location.

2.1.6 TRANSFER OR ASSIGNMENT

A local channel service may be transferred or assigned to a new Customer, provided that:

- The Customer of record (former Customer) requests in writing that AT&T transfer or assign the local channel service to the new Customer.
- B. The new Customer notifies AT&T in writing that it agrees to assume all obligations of the former Customer at the time of transfer or assignment. These obligations include: (1) all outstanding indebtedness for the local channel service, (2) the unexpired portion of any applicable minimum payment period(s), and (3) any applicable termination liability(ies).

JUN 1 C 1994

Public Service Commission

MISSOURI

MAY 16 1992

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM.

Issued: March 30, 1992

Effective: April 30, 1992

Section 2 Original Sheet 27

# SECTION 2 - GENERAL REGULATIONS

RECEIVED

2.1 UNDERTAKING OF AT&T (Continued)

SEP 15 1991

2.1.5 LIMITATIONS ON THE PROVISION OF A LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICE (Continued)

IPUOSSIM rolic Service Commission

В. RESTORATION OF LOCAL CHANNEL SERVICES

> In the event of failure, local channel services will be restored in compliance with Part 64, Subpart D, of the FCC's Rules and Regulations (see Restoration Priority Charges, Section 18.2.5).

C. HAZARDOUS LOCATIONS

> A local channel will not be furnished at a location AT&T considers hazardous (e.g., explosive atmosphere environments). In such cases, AT&T, if so requested, will terminate the local channel at a mutually agreeable alternate location. The Customer will then be responsible for extension of the local channel to the hazardous location.

2.1.6 TRANSFER OR ASSIGNMENT

A local channel service may be transferred or assigned to a new Customer, provided that:

- The Customer of record (former Customer) requests in writing that Α. AT&T transfer or assign the local channel service to the new Customer.
- В. The new Customer notifies AT&T in writing that it agrees to assume all obligations of the former Customer at the time of transfer or assignment. These obligations include: (1) all outstanding indebtedness for the local channel service, (2) the unexpired portion of any applicable minimum payment period(s), and (3) any applicable termination liability(ies).

CANCELLED

MAY 16 1992

BY Lat RS. 27 FILED

Public Service Commission UEU 3 1 1991

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMP.

Issued: SEP 0 4 1991

Effective: NOV 0 1 1991 ---

Section 2 1st Revised Sheet 28 Replacing Original Sheet 28

3: 3:00

16 AR 75 77 7

#### SECTION 2 - GENERAL REGULATIONS

- 2.1 UNDERTAKING OF AT&T (Continued)
  - 2.1.6 TRANSFER OR ASSIGNMENT (Continued)
    - C. The local channel service is not interrupted or relocated at the time the transfer or assignment is made.
    - D. AT&T acknowledges the transfer or assignment in writing. acknowledgement will be made within 15 days of receipt of notification.

The transfer or assignment does not relieve or discharge the former Customer from remaining jointly and severally liable with the new Customer for any obligations existing at the time of transfer or assignment. These obligations include: (1) all outstanding indebtedness for the local channel, (2) the unexpired portion of any applicable minimum payment period(s).

2.1.7 PROVISION OF A DESIGN LAYOUT REPORT

The Customer may order the make-up of the facility used to provide a local channel service. This is referred to as the Design Layout Report. The rates and a description of the information provided are contained in Section 18 (see Provision of a Design Layout Report, Section 18.2.8).

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM.

Issued: March 30, 1992

Effective: April 30 - 99

Section 2 Original Sheet 28

RECEIVED

# SECTION 2 - GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.1 UNDERTAKING OF AT&T (Continued)

SEP 15 1991

2.1.6 TRANSFER OR ASSIGNMENT (Continued)

MISSOUR! a Service Commission

- C. The local channel service is not interrupted or relocated at the time the transfer or assignment is made.
- D. AT&T acknowledges the transfer or assignment in writing. The acknowledgement will be made within 15 days of receipt of notification.

The transfer or assignment does not relieve or discharge the former Customer from remaining jointly and severally liable with the new Customer for any obligations existing at the time of transfer or assignment. These obligations include: (1) all outstanding indebtedness for the local channel, (2) the unexpired portion of any applicable minimum payment period(s).

2.1.7 PROVISION OF A DESIGN LAYOUT REPORT

The Customer may order the make-up of the facility used to provide a local channel service. This is referred to as the Design Layout Report. The rates and a description of the information provided are contained in Section 18 (see Provision of a Design Layout Report, Section 18.2.8).

CANCELLED

MAY 16 1992_

Public Service Commission

MISSOURI

FILED

DEC 3 1 1991

MO DISSUC SERVICE CONTO

Issued:

SEP 0 4 1991

Effective: NOV 0 1 1991 ----

Section 2 1st Revised Sheet 29

Replacing Original Sheet 29

#### SECTION 2 - GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.2 USE

MAR 91 1000

用产生。

2.2.1 GENERAL

A local channel service may be used for any purpose consistent with its transmission or switching parameters.

2.2.2 RESALE OR SHARED USE

When a local channel service is resold or shared, the Customer may advise its User that a portion of its service is provided by AT&T. However, the Customer shall not represent that AT&T jointly participates with the Customer in the provision of its services.

2.2.3 INTERFERENCE, IMPAIRMENT AND HAZARD

The Customer's use of a local channel service must not interfere with, or impair, any services provided by AT&T to others. In addition, the Customer's use of local channel service must not endanger the safety of installation/maintenance personnel or the public; damage or interfere with the functioning of AT&T equipment, or services; or otherwise injure the public in its use of these offerings.

2.3 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)

CANCULED

FILED

MAY 16 1992

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM.

Issued: March 30, 1992

Effective: horses 30, and 92

MAY 1 6 1992

John W. Hamilton, Director

Section 2 Original Sheet 29

# SECTION 2 - GENERAL REGULATIONS

RECEIVED

2.2 USE

SEP 15 1991

2.2.1 GENERAL

MISSOUR:
Public Service Commission

A local channel service may be used for any purpose consistent commission with its transmission or switching parameters.

2.2.2 RESALE OR SHARED USE

When a local channel service is resold or shared, the Customer may advise its User that a portion of its service is provided by AT&T. However, the Customer shall not represent that AT&T jointly participates with the Customer in the provision of its services.

2.2.3 INTERFERENCE, IMPAIRMENT AND HAZARD

The Customer's use of a local channel service must not interfere with, or impair, any services provided by AT&T to others. In addition, the Customer's use of local channel service must not endanger the safety of installation/maintenance personnel or the public; damage or interfere with the functioning of AT&T equipment, or services; or otherwise injure the public in its use of these offerings.

2.3 (RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE)

CANCELLED

MAY 16 1992

BY 1et R.S. 29

Public Service Commission MISSOURI

FILED

DEU 3 1 1990

AU. PUBLIC SERVICE CELLIS

Issued: SEP 0 4 1991

Effectives=NOV-0-1-199

Section 2 1st Revised Sheet 30 Replacing Original Sheet 30

MAR . _ 772

#### SECTION 2 - GENERAL REGULATIONS

#### 2.4 RESPONSIBILITIES OF AT&T

#### 2.4.1. LIABILITY

- A. AT&T's liability, if any, for its willful misconduct is not limited by this tariff. With respect to any other claim or suit, by a Customer or by any others, for damages associated with the installation, provision, termination, maintenance, repair or restoration of a local channel service, and subject to the provisions of B. through F. following, AT&T's liability, if any, including but not limited to any liability for negligent acts or omissions, breach of warranty, breach of contract, or otherwise, shall not exceed an amount equal to the proportionate charges provided for under this tariff for the local channel service for the period during which the condition(s) giving rise to the claim or suit arose. This liability for damages shall be in addition to any amounts that may otherwise be due the Customer under this tariff as a Credit Allowance for Interruptions (see Credit Allowances for Interruptions, Section 2.7 following).
- B. AT&T is not liable for damages associated with service, channels or equipment which it does not furnish.
- C. AT&T is not liable for damages to a premises resulting from the furnishing of a local channel service, including the installation and removal of equipment and associated wiring, unless the damage is caused by AT&T's negligence.
- D. AT&T shall be indemnified, defended and held harmless by the Customer and User against all claims, losses or damages arising from the use of local channel services furnished pursuant to this tariff, involving:

 Claims for libel, slander, invasion of privacy, or infringement of copyright arising from any communication;

CAMCELLED

FILED

(1AY 16 1992

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM.

Issued: March 30, 1992

Effective: April 30; 1992

Section 2 Original Sheet 30

# SECTION 2 - GENERAL REGULATIONS

RECEIVED

2.4 RESPONSIBILITIES OF AT&T (Continued)

SEP 15 1991

#### 2.4.1. LIABILITY

MISSCURI AT&T's liability, if any, for its willful misconduct visinotarvice Commission Α. limited by this tariff. With respect to any other claim or suit. by a Customer or by any others, for damages associated with the installation, provision, termination, maintenance, repair or restoration of a local channel service, and subject to the provisions of B. through F. following, AT&T's liability, if any, including but not limited to any liability for negligent acts or omissions, breach of warranty, breach of contract, or otherwise, shall not exceed an amount equal to the proportionate charges provided for under this tariff for the local channel service for the period during which the condition(s) giving rise to the claim or suit arose. This liability for damages shall be in addition to any amounts that may otherwise be due the Customer under this tariff as a Credit Allowance for Interruptions (see Credit Allowances for Interruptions, Section 2.7 following).

- B. AT&T is not liable for damages associated with service, channels or equipment which it does not furnish.
- C. AT&T is not liable for damages to a premises resulting from the furnishing of a local channel service, including the installation and removal of equipment and associated wiring, unless the damage is caused by AT&T's negligence.
- D. AT&T shall be indemnified, defended and held harmless by the Customer and User against all claims, losses or damages arising from the use of local channel services furnished pursuant to this tariff, involving:
- 1. Claims for libel, slander, invasion of privacy, or infringement of copyright arising from any communication;

CANCELLED

MAY 16 1992 # BY Let R.S. 30

Public Service Commission MISSOURI FILED

ULL 3 1 1997

JULIU SERVICE CHEEN

Issued:

SEP 0 4 1991

Effective: NOV-0-1-1991

Section 2

WAR TO TOO

1st Revised Sheet 31

Replacing Original Sheet 31

#### <u>SECTION_2</u> - GENERAL REGULATIONS

#### 2.4 RESPONSIBILITIES OF AT&T (Continued)

#### 2.4.1. LIABILITY (Continued)

- 2. Claims for patent infringement arising from combining or using the local channel service furnished by AT&T in connection with services or equipment furnished by others; or
- 3. All other claims arising out of any act or omission of others relating to local channel services provided pursuant to this schedule.
- AT&T does not guarantee or make any warranty with respect to its local channel services when used in an explosive atmosphere. AT&T shall be indemnified, defended and held harmless by the Customer and User against all claims, losses or damages by any person relating to the local channel services provided pursuant to this tariff when used in an explosive atmosphere.
- F. No license under patents (other than the limited license to use) is granted by AT&T or shall be implied or arise by estoppel, with respect to any local channel service offered under this tariff. AT&T will defend the Customer and User against claims of patent infringement arising solely from the use by the Customer or User of local channel services offered under this tariff and will indemnify such Customer or User for any damages awarded based solely on such claims.
- G. AT&T's failure to provide or maintain local channel services under this tariff shall be excused by labor difficulties, governmental orders, civil commotions, preemption of existing services to restore service in compliance with Part 64, Subpart D, Appendix A, of the FCC's Rules and Regulations, acts of God and other circumstances beyond AT&T's reasonable control, and any such failures to provide or maintain services shall be subject only to the Credit Allowances for Interruptions provisions of this tariff.

MAY 161992

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM.

Issued: March 30, 1992

Effective: April 30, 1992

Section 2 Original Sheet 31

# <u>SECTION 2</u> - GENERAL REGULATIONS

RECEIVED

2.4 RESPONSIBILITIES OF AT&T (Continued)

SEP 15 1991

2.4.1. LIABILITY (Continued)

- 2. Claims for patent infringement arising from combining or using the local channel service furnished by AT&T in connection with vice Commission services or equipment furnished by others; or
- 3. All other claims arising out of any act or omission of others relating to local channel services provided pursuant to this schedule.
- E. AT&T does not guarantee or make any warranty with respect to its local channel services when used in an explosive atmosphere. AT&T shall be indemnified, defended and held harmless by the Customer and User against all claims, losses or damages by any person relating to the local channel services provided pursuant to this tariff when used in an explosive atmosphere.
- F. No license under patents (other than the limited license to use) is granted by AT&T or shall be implied or arise by estoppel, with respect to any local channel service offered under this tariff. AT&T will defend the Customer and User against claims of patent infringement arising solely from the use by the Customer or User of local channel services offered under this tariff and will indemnify such Customer or User for any damages awarded based solely on such claims.
- G. AT&T's failure to provide or maintain local channel services under this tariff shall be excused by labor difficulties, governmental orders, civil commotions, preemption of existing services to restore service in compliance with Part 64, Subpart D, Appendix A, of the FCC's Rules and Regulations, acts of God and other circumstances beyond AT&T's reasonable control, and any such failures to provide or maintain services shall be subject only to the Credit Allowances for Interruptions provisions of this tariff.

CANCELLED

MAY 16 1992 BY LATES. 31

Public Service Commission MISSOURI FILED

DEC 3 1 1991

MO PUBLIC SERVICE COLLEGE

Issued:

Effective: NOV 0-1-1991

SEP 0 4 1991 John W. Hamilt

John W. Hamilton, Director AT&T Communications of the Southwest, Inc.

Section 2 1st Revised Sheet 32 Replacing Original Sheet 32 14.

#### SECTION 2 - GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.4 RESPONSIBILITIES OF AT&T (Continued)

MIAR 74 1882

2.4.2 CHANGES IN MINIMUM PROTECTION CRITERIA, FACILITIES OR PROCEDURES

Propose Carrier and their Maria AT&T is not responsible to any party if a change in a local channel service's Minimum Protection Criteria, facilities, operations or procedures (1) affects any facilities, Customer Equipment or Customer-provided communications system in any way, or (2) requires their modification in order to be used. However, if such changes can be reasonably expected to materially affect the operating or transmission characteristics of the AT&T Service. or render any Customer Equipment or Customer-provided communications system incompatible, AT&T will provide reasonable notice, in writing, to allow the Customer an opportunity to maintain uninterrupted service.

#### 2.4.3 SERVICE DATES

When a Customer orders a local channel service, all components of the resulting end-to-end arrangement which are provided by AT&T will begin service on the same date, unless otherwise specified by the Customer.

#### 2.4.4 REGISTRATION INFORMATION

AT&T will make available, information as required by Part 68 of the FCC's Rules and Regulations (e.g., the number of ringers that may be connected to a particular local channel service).

CAMCALED

MAY 161992

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM.

Issued: March 30, 1992

Effective: April 30, 1992

Section 2 Original Sheet 32

# SECTION 2 - GENERAL REGULATIONS

RECEIVED

2.4 RESPONSIBILITIES OF AT&T (Continued)

SEP 15 1991

2.4.2 CHANGES IN MINIMUM PROTECTION CRITERIA, FACILITIES OR PROCEDURES MISSOUR

AT&T is not responsible to any party if a change in a locale Service Commission channel service's Minimum Protection Criteria, facilities, operations or procedures (1) affects any facilities, Customer Equipment or Customer-provided communications system in any way, or (2) requires their modification in order to be used. However, if such changes can be reasonably expected to materially affect the operating or transmission characteristics of the AT&T Service, or render any Customer Equipment or Customer-provided communications system incompatible. AT&T will provide reasonable notice, in writing, to allow the Customer an opportunity to maintain uninterrupted service.

#### 2.4.3 SERVICE DATES

When a Customer orders a local channel service, all components of the resulting end-to-end arrangement which are provided by AT&T will begin service on the same date, unless otherwise specified by the Customer.

#### 2.4.4 REGISTRATION INFORMATION

AT&T will make available, information as required by Part 68 of the FCC's Rules and Regulations (e.g., the number of ringers that may be connected to a particular local channel service).

CANCELLED

MAY 16 1992 BY JAY R.S 32 Public Service Commission

MISSOURI

DEC 3 1 1891

7. PUBLIC SERVICE CONTRA

Issued:

Effective: 10V 0 1 1991

Section 2 1st Revised Sheet 33

Replacing Original Sheet 33 

#### SECTION 2 - GENERAL REGULATIONS

#### 2.5 RESPONSIBILITIES OF THE CUSTOMER

# 2.5.1 GENERAL

Branch Contact Hou The Customer's responsibilities are described in this section.

A. PLACEMENT OF ORDERS, PAYMENT OF BILLS AND COMPLIANCE WITH REGULATIONS

The Customer is responsible for placing orders, complying with tariff regulations and for assuring that its Users comply with tariff regulations. The Customer is also responsible for the payment of bills for a local channel service. The Customer may appoint an agent to act on its behalf, as specified in B. following.

INFORMATION THE CUSTOMER MUST PROVIDE

When a Customer places an order for a local channel service, the following information must be provided so that AT&T can design, install, maintain and bill the local channel service ordered:

- The name and telephone number of a Customer representative that AT&T can contact concerning arrangements for implementation of the order at each premises,
- The Area Code and first three digits of the telephone number which the local exchange company has, or will, assign at each premises where the installation will be made, and the address of such premises,
- The Customer's billing name and address,

The category of local channel service, interface and signaling (if required),

CARTALLED

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM.

Issued: March 30, 1992

Effective: April 30, 1992

Section 2 Original Sheet 33

# SECTION 2 - GENERAL REGULATIONS

RECEIVED

2.5 RESPONSIBILITIES OF THE CUSTOMER

SEP 15 1991

2.5.1 GENERAL

MISSCURE

The Customer's responsibilities are described in this unit Section vice Commission

PLACEMENT OF ORDERS, PAYMENT OF BILLS AND COMPLIANCE WITH Α. REGULATIONS

The Customer is responsible for placing orders, complying with tariff regulations and for assuring that its Users comply with tariff regulations. The Customer is also responsible for the payment of bills for a local channel service. The Customer may appoint an agent to act on its behalf, as specified in B. following.

INFORMATION THE CUSTOMER MUST PROVIDE 1.

> When a Customer places an order for a local channel service, the following information must be provided so that AT&T can design, install, maintain and bill the local channel service ordered:

- The name and telephone number of a Customer representative that AT&T can contact concerning arrangements for implementation of the order at each premises,
- The Area Code and first three digits of the telephone number which the local exchange company has, or will, assign at each premises where the installation will be made, and the address of such premises.
- The Customer's billing name and address.
- The category of local channel service, interface and signaling (if required),

CANCELLED

MAY 16 1992 🗻

BY let R.S. **Public Service Commission** MISSOURI

FILED

UEU 3 1 1991

AU. PUBLIC SERVICE PACELLE

Issued: SEP 0 4 1991

Effective: NOV 0 1 1991